

THE CITY RECOR

Official Journal of The City of New York



VOLUME CXXXVIII NUMBER 32

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 16, 2011

PRICE	\$4.00

TABLE OF CONTENTS
PUBLIC HEARINGS & MEETINGS
City Council
City Planning Commission
Community Boards
Economic Development Corporation 354
Employees' Retirement System
Environmental Control Board
Landmarks Preservation Commission $\dots 355$
Parks and Recreation
Transportation
PROPERTY DISPOSITION
Citywide Administrative Services
Municipal Supply Services

Environmental Protection357
Bureau Of Wastewater Treatment 357
Health and Hospitals Corporation 357
Health and Mental Hygiene357
Agency Chief Contracting Officer357
Homeless Services
Office of Contracts and Procurement 358
Office of Contracts and Procurement 358 Housing Authority
,,
Housing Authority
Housing Authority
Housing Authority

Executive Division
Juvenile Justice
Parks and Recreation
Contract Administration358
Revenue and Concessions
AGENCY PUBLIC HEARINGS
Environmental Protection358
Parks and Recreation
SPECIAL MATERIALS
City Planning
Housing Preservation and Development .359
Changes in Personnel

THE CITY RECORD

MICHAEL R. BLOOMBERG, Mayor

EDNA WELLS HANDY, Commissioner, Department of Citywide Administrative Services. **ELI BLACHMAN,** Editor of The City Record.

Published Monday through Friday, except legal holidays by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services of the City of New York under Authority of Section 1066 of the New York City Charter.

Subscription–\$500 a year; daily, \$4.00 a copy (\$5.00 by mail) POSTMASTER: Send address changes to THE CITY RECORD, 1 Centre Street, Room 2208, New York, N.Y. 10007 - 1602

Editorial Office 1 Centre Street, Room 2208 New York N.Y. 10007-1602 Telephone (212) 669-8252

MEETINGS

Subscription Changes/Information 1 Centre Street, Room 2208 New York N.Y. 10007-1602 Telephone (212) 669-8252

The City of New York Home Page provides Internet access via the world wide web to THE DAILY CITY RECORD http://www.nyc.gov/cityrecord

Periodicals Postage Paid at New York, N.Y.

PUBLIC HEARINGS AND

See Also: Procurement; Agency Rules

CITY COUNCIL

■ HEARING

HEARING BY THE COMMITTEE ON RULES, PRIVILEGES AND ELECTIONS

THE COMMITTEE ON RULES, PRIVILEGES AND ELECTIONS WILL HOLD A HEARING ON WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 16, AT 10:30 A.M. IN THE 16TH FLOOR COMMITTEE ROOM AT 250 BROADWAY, NEW YORK, NY 10007 ON THE FOLLOWING **MATTERS:**

Designation

Preconsidered-M, Robert F. Nolan, Council candidate for designation and subsequent appointment by the Mayor to the New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation Board of Directors to serve for the remainder of a five-year term that will expire on March 20, 2012.

Joint Appointment

Preconsidered-M, Pursuant to §3-212(e) of the New York City Administrative Code, the Council of the City of New York and the Mayor are empowered to jointly appoint five members to serve on the New York City Lobbying Commission. The Council will consider the appointment of Elisa Velazquez as a member of the New York City Lobbying Commission. If appointed, in conjunction with the Mayor, Ms. Velazquez will serve an undefined term.

AND SUCH OTHER BUSINESS AS MAY BE NECESSARY

A Calendar of speakers will be established in advance. Persons interested in being heard should write to the Honorable Christine C. Quinn, Speaker of the City Council, City Hall, New York, New York 10007, setting forth their name, representation and viewpoints.

Michael M. McSweeney City Clerk, Clerk of the Council

f11-16

1.

E-263.

CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT RESOLUTIONS Have been adopted by the City Planning Commission Scheduling public hearings on the following matters to be held at Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street New York,

New York, on Wednesday, February 16, 2011 at 10:00

BOROUGH OF THE BRONX No. 1 EAST CLARKE PLACE

York State for

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Department of Housing Preservation and Development (HPD) pursuant to Article 16 of the General Municipal Law of New

C 110162 HAX

1. the designation of property located at 12 East Clarke Place and 27 East 169th Street (Block 2839, Lots 10 and 36) as an Urban Development Action

2. an Urban Development Action Area Project for such

to facilitate development of an 11-story building and a 13story building with a total of approximately 108 dwelling units.

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN No. 2 CARROLL STREET REZONING

C 090225 ZMK IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Center for Negative Thinking LLC pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for an amendment of the Zoning Map, Section No 16a, changing from an M1-1 District to an R6B District property bounded by a line 100 feet southwesterly of President Street, a line 240 feet northwesterly of Columbia Street, Carroll Street, and a line 375 feet northwesterly of Columbia Street, as shown on a diagram (for illustrative purposes only) dated October 25, 2010 and subject to the conditions of CEQR Declaration

No. 3 20/30 CARROLL STREET REZONING

C 110118 ZMK

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the NYC Department of City Planning pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for an amendment of the Zoning Map, Section No 16a, changing from an M1-1 District to an R6B District property bounded by Carroll Street, a line 260 feet northwesterly of Columbia Street, a line midway between Carroll Street and Summit Street, and a line 380 feet northwesterly of Columbia Street, as shown on a diagram (for illustrative purposes only) dated October 25, 2010 and subject to the conditions of CEQR Declaration E-264.

No. 4 542-556 HOWARD AVENUE REZONING C 070579 ZMK

CD 16 IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by S& H Glazer Bros., Inc. pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for an amendment of the Zoning Map, Section No. 17b:

changing from a C8-2 District to an R6A District property bounded by Eastern Parkway, Howard Avenue, and Pitkin Avenue; and

establishing within the proposed R6A District a C2-4 District bounded by Eastern Parkway, Howard Avenue, and Pitkin Avenue;

as shown on a diagram (for illustrative purposes only) dated November 15, $\overline{2010}$, and subject to the conditions of CEQR Declaration E-260.

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN No. 5

C6-3A TEXT AMENDMENT

N 110167 ZRM IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Department of City Planning, the Office of the Manhattan

Borough President, and Community Board 1, Manhattan pursuant to Section 201 of the New York City Charter, for an amendment of the Zoning Resolution of the City of New York, concerning Section 111-20 (Special Bulk Provisions for Area A1 through A7) relating to the Special Tribeca Mixed Use District in Community District 1, in the Borough of Manhattan.

Matter in underline is new, to be added Matter in strikeout is old, to be deleted Matter within # # is defined in Section 12-10 *** indicates where unchanged text appears in the Zoning

ARTICLE XI: SPECIAL PURPOSE DISTRICTS CHAPTER 1: SPECIAL TRIBECA MIXED USE DISTRICT

111-20 SPECIAL BULK PROVISIONS FOR AREAS A1

THROUGH A7

d) Areas A4, A5, A6 and A7

Except as set forth herein, the #bulk# regulations of the underlying district shall apply.

Height and setback regulations, as set forth in Section 35-24, shall be modified, as follows:

Area	Minimum base height (in ft.)	Maximum base height (in ft.)	Maximum #building# height (in ft.)
A4	60	70	140
A5	60	70	110
A6	60	85	120
A7	60	85	120

In For any #building# or portion thereof located within Area A4, a penthouse portion of a #building#, not exceeding ten feet in height, may be constructed within Area A4 above the maximum #building# height, provided that such penthouse portion is set back at least 25 feet from any #narrow street#. However, for any #building# or portion thereof located both within Area A4 and within an Historic District designated by the Landmarks Preservation Commission, the underlying height and setback regulations of Section 35-24 shall apply, $\underline{except\ that\ the\ maximum\ height\ of\ such\ \#buildings\#\ or}$ portions thereof shall be 160 feet and the 10 foot penthouse allowance set forth in this paragraph (1) shall not apply.

In Area A4, the provisions of this paragraph, (d) (1), shall not apply to any #building# located in Historic Districts designated by the Landmarks Preservation Comm

Nos. 6, 7 & 8 9-17 SECOND AVENUE

No. 6 C 110140 HAM

CD 3 IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Department of Housing Preservation and Development (HPD):

pursuant to Article 16 of the General Municipal Law of New York State for:

- the designation of property located at 9-17 Second Avenue (Block 456, Lots 27, 28, and 29); as an Urban Development Action
- an Urban Development Action Area b) Project for such area; and
- pursuant to Section 197-c of the New York City Charter for the disposition of such property, to a developer to be selected by HPD; 2)

to facilitate the development of a 12-story mixed-use building with approximately 79 residential units.

No. 7

CD 3 C 110141 PQM IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the New C 110141 PQM York City Department of Housing Preservation and Development, pursuant to Section 197-c of the New York City Charter for the acquisition of property located at 9-17 Second Avenue (Block 456, lots 27 and 28).

CD 3 N 110165 ZRM IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Department of City Planning pursuant to Section 201 of the New York City Charter, for an amendment of the Zoning Resolution of the City of New York, concerning the Inclusionary Housing Program.

Matter in underline is new, to be added Matter in strikeout is old, to be deleted
Matter within # # is defined in Section 12-10 * indicates where unchanged text appears in the Zoning Resolution

Additional requirements for homeownership affordable housing

The additional requirements of this Section shall apply to #homeownership affordable housing# on a #generating site# for the entire #regulatory period#.

 $(\underline{\mathbf{f}})$ Optional provisions for certain #new construction homeownership affordable housing#

> In Community District 3, Borough of Manhattan, #HPD# may modify the requirements for #new construction homeownership affordable housing# to facilitate #development# on a site that has been disposed of pursuant to Article 16 of the General Municipal Law as set forth in this paragraph (f),

- #HPD# may permit a #household# to occupy a #new construction homeownership (1) affordable housing unit# as rental #affordable housing# if:
 - (i) no more than 120 days prior to the #regulatory agreement date#, such #household# occupied a #dwelling unit# or #rooming unit# in a #building# located within on the #zoning lot# of such #new construction homeownership affordable housing#, pursuant to a lease or occupancy agreement to which one or more members of such #household# was a party or pursuant to a statutory tenancy;
 - (ii) no more than 120 days prior to the #regulatory agreement date#, the average rent for all occupied #dwelling units# or #rooming units# in such #building# did not exceed 30 percent of the #low income limit# divided by 12; and
 - after the #regulatory agreement date#, such #building# is demolished and replaced with "new construction homeownership affordable busing# (iii) housing#.
- #HPD# may permit a #household# that is not an #eligible buyer#, but that meets the requirements of paragraph (f)(1) of (2)this section, to purchase a #new construction homeownership affordable housing unit# at #sale#, provided that such #household# is a #low income household#, #moderate income household# or #middle income household#, as

Where a #new construction homeownership affordable housing unit# is purchased at a nominal price, the #appreciated price# for such #homeownership affordable housing unit# shall be the product of the #initial price# of such #homeownership affordable housing unit# and the #appreciation index# applicable at #resale# as specified in the #guidelines#.

- Special requirements for #homeownership preservation affordable housing# (fg)
- Special requirements for #homeownership substantial rehabilitation affordable housing# (gh)

BOROUGH OF QUEENS Nos. 9 & 10 162ND STREET DEMAPPING

No. 9 C 100228 MMQ IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Department of Housing Preservation and Development, pursuant to Sections 197-c and 199 of the New York City Charter and Section 5-430 et seq. of the New York City Administrative Code, for an amendment to the City Map involving:

the elimination, discontinuance and closing of 162nd Street between 86th Avenue and Glenn

the modification of grades necessitated thereby,

including authorization for any acquisition or disposition of real property related thereto, in accordance with Map No. 5011, dated July 9, 2010 and signed by the Borough President.

No. 10

CD 8 C 100229 IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the C 100229 HAQ Department of Housing Preservation and Development (HPD):

- pursuant to Article 16 of the General Municipal Law of New York State for: 1)
 - the designation of property located at 161-79 86th Street (Block 9774, Lots 165, 167); as an Urban Development Action Area; and
 - b) an Urban Development Action Area Project for such area; and
- 2) pursuant to Section 197-c of the New York City Charter for the disposition of such property.

to facilitate the disposition of the property through HPD's Asset Sales Program.

No. 11 COMMUNITY BOARD 6 OFFICE SPACE N 110203 PXQ

IN THE MATTER OF a Notice of Intent to acquire office space submitted by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services, pursuant to Section 195 of the New York City Charter for use of property located at 104-01 Metropolitan Avenue (Block 3240, Lot 41) (Queens Community Board 6 office).

BOROUGH OF THE BRONX No. 12 NYPD ENFORCEMENT OPERATIONS OFFICE SPACE N 110204 PXX

IN THE MATTER OF a Notice of Intent to acquire office IN THE MATTER OF a Notice of Intent to acquire office space submitted by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services, pursuant to Section 195 of the New York City Charter for use of property located at 516 East Tremont Avenue (Block 2924, Lot 20) and 4231 Third Avenue (Block 3043, Lot 67) (NYPD Parking Enforcement District, Bronx Enforcement Operations offices and parking lot).

YVETTE V. GRUEL, Calendar Officer City Planning Commission 22 Reade Street, Room 2E New York, New York 10007 Telephone (212) 720-3370

f3-16

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT RESOLUTIONS Have been adopted by the City Planning Commission Scheduling public hearings on the following matters to be held at Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street New York, New York, on Wednesday, March 2, 2011 at 10:00 A.M.

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN No. 1 WEST 129TH STREET

CD 10 C 110068 MMM
IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the New
York City Housing Authority pursuant to Sections 197-c and 199 of the New York City Charter, and Section 5-430 et seq.

- of the New York City Administrative Code, for an amendment to the City Map involving: the elimination, discontinuance and closing of a culde-sac in West 129th Street west of Adam Clayton
- Powell Jr. Boulevard; the establishment of West 129th Street westerly
- thereof; and the modification of grades necessitated thereby,

including authorization for any acquisition or disposition of real property related thereto, in accordance with Map No. 30226, dated November 8, 2010 and signed by the Borough President.

Nos. 2 & 3 SOUTH JAMAICA REZONING

C 110145 ZMQ IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Department of City Planning pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for an amendment of the Zoning Map, Section Nos. 14d, 18c, 18d, 19a and 19b:

- - 110th Avenue/Brinkerhoff Avenue, 153rd Street, 111th Avenue, and a line 150 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Avenue;
 - 112th Avenue, a line 150 feet b. northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard, 115th Avenue, Sutphin Boulevard, 115th Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard, a line 150 feet southeasterly of Linden Boulevard, 149th Street, Linden Boulevard, a line 150 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard, the southwesterly centerline prolongation of 113th Avenue, and Sutphin Boulevard;
 - Foch Boulevard, a line midway between $164^{\rm th}$ Street and Guy R. Brewer Boulevard, 118th Avenue, Guy R. Brewer c. Boulevard, a line midway between 118th Road and 119th Avenue, and a line 150 feet southwesterly of Guy R. Brewer Boulevard;
 - d. 121st Avenue, a line 150 feet northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard, 122nd Avenue, and Sutphin Boulevard;
 - a line 100 feet southerly of 123rd Avenue, 142nd Place, Rockaway Boulevard, 143rd Street, a line 100 feet southerly of Rockaway Boulevard, the easterly service road of the Van Wyck Expressway, Rockaway Boulevard, and 140th Street;
 - 118th Road, Merrick Boulevard, Victoria f. Road, Merrill Street, 119th Avenue, and a line 150 feet southwesterly of Merrick Boulevard:

- Garrett Street, Farmers Boulevard, g. Westgate Street, a line 150 feet easterly of Farmers Boulevard, Bedell Street, Farmers Boulevard, 137th Avenue, and a line 150 feet westerly of Farmers Boulevard; and
- a line 150 feet northerly of 140th Avenue, Southgate Street, 140th Avenue, and Bedell Street; h.
- 2. eliminating from within an existing R4 District a C1-2 District bounded by 109th Avenue, Guy R. Brewer Boulevard, a line 150 feet southeasterly of 109th Avenue, and Union Hall Street;
- eliminating from within an existing R3-2 District a C1-3 District bounded by 119th Avenue, a line 100 3. feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 119th Avenue, and a line midway between 147th Street and Sutphin
- eliminating from within an existing R3-2 District a 4. C1-4 District bounded by a line 100 feet northeasterly of Merrick Boulevard, Anderson Road, Merrick Boulevard, and Leslie Road;
- eliminating from within an existing R3A District a C1-4 District bounded a line 300 feet northwesterly 5. of Sunbury Road, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Irwin Place, Sunbury Road, and Merrick Boulevard;
- eliminating from within an existing R4B District a 6. C1-4 District bounded a line 100 feet northeasterly of Merrick Boulevard, Leslie Road, Merrick Boulevard, and Ursina Road;
- 7. eliminating from within an existing R3-2 District a
 - Phroane Avenue, a line 150 feet a. northeasterly of Guy R. Brewer Boulevard, Linden Boulevard, Dillon Street, a line 150 feet northwesterly of Linden Boulevard, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Guy R. Brewer Boulevard, 112th Road, and Guy R. Brewer Boulevard;
 - 115th Avenue, Sutphin Boulevard, 115th Avenue, a line 150 feet northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard, 116th Avenue, a line 150 feet northeasterly of Sutphin b. Boulevard, 119th Avenue, Sutphin Boulevard, 119th Avenue, a line 150 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard, Foch Boulevard, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard, 116th Avenue, 149th Street, a line 200 feet northerly of 116th Avenue, and a line 100 feet westerly of Sutphin Boulevard,
 - a line 150 feet northerly of Rockaway c. Boulevard, 147th Street, Rockaway Boulevard, 150th Street, a line 150 feet southerly of Rockaway Boulevard, and Inwood Street;
 - d. Foch Boulevard, Merrick Boulevard, 118th Road, and a line 150 feet southwesterly of Merrick Boulevard;
 - 125th Avenue, Merrick Boulevard, a line e. perpendicular to the southerly street line of Merrick Boulevard distant 125 feet northwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southerly street line of Merrick Boulevard and the southwesterly street line of Belknap Street, a line 100 feet
 - northeasterly of Mathewson Court, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Farmers f.
 - Boulevard, Mathewson Court, Farmers Boulevard, and a line 100 feet g. southwesterly of Merrick Boulevard; and
 - h. 137th Avenue, Farmers Boulevard, Bedell Street, a line 150 feet southeasterly of Farmers Boulevard, a line 100 feet northerly of 140th Avenue, Farmers Boulevard, 143rd Road, 174th Street, and a line 150 feet northwesterly of Farmers Boulevard;
- eliminating from within an existing R4 District a C2-2 District bounded by108th Avenue, Sutphin 8. Boulevard, 108th Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard, 110th Avenue/Brinkerhoff Avenue, a line 150 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard, the southwesterly prolongation of the southeasterly street line of 109th Avenue, Sutphin Boulevard, 109th Avenue, and a line 150 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard;
- 9. eliminating from within an existing R6 District a C2-2 District bounded by a line 150 feet northerly of Rockaway Boulevard, a line perpendicular to the southwesterly street line of Sutphin Boulevard and passing through the point of intersection of a line 150 feet northerly of Rockaway Boulevard and a line 100 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard, Sutphin Boulevard, Rockaway Boulevard, and 147th Street;
- eliminating from within an existing R5B District a C2-3 District bounded by a line 115 feet 10. southeasterly of 116th Avenue, Merrick Boulevard, Foch Boulevard, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Merrick Boulevard, a line 200 feet southeasterly of 116th Avenue, and 171st Street;
- changing from an R3-2 District to an R2 District 11. property bounded by:
 - 137th Avenue, Eastgate Plaza, Sloan a. Street, 139th Avenue, Southgate Plaza, 104th Avenue, Thurston Street, and Westgate Street;
 - 137th Avenue, a line 100 feet westerly of Farmers Boulevard, 139th Road, and b. 175th Street;
 - the southwesterly boundary line of the c. Long Island Railroad right-of way (Old

Southern Division), 141st Street and its easterly centerline prolongation, 184th Street, Edgewood Avenue, 140th Avenue, the northwesterly prolongation of the southwesterly street line of 180th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 140th Avenue, a line 150 feet easterly of Farmers Boulevard, a line perpendicular to the northeasterly street line of 182nd Street distant 100 feet southeasterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the northeasterly street line of 182nd Street and the easterly street line of Farmers Boulevard, a line midway between Bedell Street and 182nd Street, a line perpendicular to the southwesterly street line of Bedell Street distant 100 feet southeasterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southwesterly street line of Bedell Street and the easterly street line of Bedell Street line of Bedell Street line of Bedell Street line of Farmers Boulevard, Bedell Street, and a line

perpendicular to the southwesterly street line of Westgate Street distant 160 feet southeasterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southwesterly street line of Westgate Street and the easterly street line of Farmers Boulevard; and

- d. 137th Avenue, a line midway between 169th Street and 170th Street, 140th Avenue, and a line midway between 167th Street and 168th Street;
- 12. changing from a C8-1 District to an R2 District property bounded by a line 100 feet northwesterly of Merrick Boulevard, a line 260 feet northeasterly of Montauk Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Williamson Avenue, and Montauk Street;
- 13. changing from an R3-2 District to an R3-1 District property bounded by:
 - a. Sayres Avenue, the westerly street line of former 166th Street, Linden Boulevard, and Guy R. Brewer Boulevard;
 - b. a line midway between 113th Avenue and Linden Boulevard, 157th Street, 115th Road, and 155th Street;
 - c. Bascom Avenue, 142nd Street, a line midway between Bascom Avenue and Sutter Avenue, a line 100 feet westerly of 143rd Street, 133rd Avenue, 142nd Street, 135th Avenue, a line midway between 140th Street and 142nd Street, 133rd Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of 140th Street, 130th Avenue, a line 150 feet northeasterly of 140th Street, a line perpendicular to the northeasterly street line of 140th Street distant 100 feet south easterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the northeasterly street line of 140th Street and the southerly street line of Sutter Avenue, and 140th Street;
 - d. a line 100 feet southerly of Sutter Avenue, 145th Street, 135th Avenue, the westerly boundary line of a park and its northerly and southerly prolongations, 133rd Avenue, and a line midway between 143rd Street and 144th Street;
 - e. 137th Avenue, a line midway 167th Street and 168th Street, 140th Avenue, and Guy R. Brewer Boulevard;
 - f. Eastgate Plaza, Springfield Boulevard, 144th Avenue, 185th Street, a line 465 feet southerly of 141st Avenue, a line 100 feet easterly of 185th Street, a line 100 feet southerly of 141st Avenue, a line 170 feet easterly of 185th Street, 141st Avenue and its easterly centerline prolongation, the southwesterly boundary line of the Long Island Railroad right-of way (Old Southern Division), a line perpendicular to the southwesterly street line of Westgate Street distant 160 feet southeasterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southwesterly street line of Westgate Street and the easterly street line of Farmers

Boulevard, Westgate Street, Thurston Street, 140th Avenue, Southgate Plaza, 139th Avenue, and Sloan Street;

- 14. changing from an R2 District to an R3-2 District property bounded by a line 175 feet northwesterly of 122nd Avenue, a line 110 feet easterly of Farmers Boulevard, a line 110 feet northeasterly of Nellis Street, 122nd Avenue, a line 230 feet southwesterly of Milburn Street, a line 660 feet northwesterly of Nashville Boulevard, Nellis Street, a line 470 feet northwesterly of Nashville Boulevard, Montauk Street and its northwesterly centerline prolongation, and Farmers Boulevard;
- 15. changing from an R5B District to an R3-2 District property bounded by a line 115 feet southeasterly of 116th Avenue, Merrick Boulevard, Foch Boulevard, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Merrick Boulevard, a line 200 feet southeasterly of 116th Avenue, and 171st Street:
- 16. changing from a C8-1 District to an R3-2 District property bounded by:
 - a. Linden Boulevard, Guy R. Brewer
 Boulevard, the southwesterly
 prolongation of a line 100 feet
 southeasterly of 115th Avenue, and the
 southwesterly boundary line of the Long
 Island Railroad right-of way (Old
 Southern Division); and
 - b. Anderson Road, a line 120 feet northeasterly of Merrick Boulevard, a line midway between Zoller Road and Eveleth Road, and a line 100 feet northeasterly of Merrick Boulevard;

- 17. changing from an M1-1 District to an R3-2 District property bounded by:
 - a. Farmers Boulevard, Montauk Street and its northwesterly centerline prolongation, a line perpendicular to the southwesterly street line of Montauk Street distant 135 feet southeasterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southwesterly street line of Montauk Street and the southeasterly street line of 122nd Avenue, and the northeasterly boundary line of the Long Island Railroad right-of way (Montauk Division); and
 - b. Mars Place, Farmers Boulevard, Sidway Place, and a line 100 feet southeasterly of Eveleth Road;
- 18. changing from an R3-2 District to an R3A District property bounded by:
 - 104th Avenue, Remington Street and its southeasterly centerline prolongation, 109th Avenue, 143rd Street, 110th Avenue/Brinkerhoff Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Avenue, 111th Avenue, a line 150 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Avenue, a line 165 feet southeasterly of 111th Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Avenue, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Linden Boulevard, a line 100 feet northeasterly of 149th Street, a line 100 feet southwesterly and westerly of Sutphin Avenue, 149th Street, 116th Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Avenue, a line perpendicular to the northeasterly street line of 148th Street distant 165 feet northwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the northeasterly street line of 148th Street and the northerly street line of Foch Boulevard, 148th Street, Foch Boulevard, a line 125 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Avenue, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Foch Boulevard, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Avenue, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 119th Avenue, a line 150 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Avenue, 120th Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of 147th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 120th Avenue, a line 80 feet northeasterly of 147th Street, a line 115 feet northwesterly of 123rd Avenue, Sutphin Boulevard, a line 220 feet southeasterly of 123rd Avenue, 147th Street, a line 100 feet northerly of Rockaway Boulevard, 143rd Street, 123rd Avenue, a line 100 feet westerly of 143rd Street, a line 100 feet southerly of 123rd Avenue, 140th Street, Rockaway Boulevard, and the northeasterly service road of the Van Wyck Expressway; and excluding the area bounded by 111th Avenue, 145th Street, a line 425 feet northwesterly of Linden Boulevard, Inwood Street, a line 460 feet northwesterly of Linden Boulevard, a line midway between Inwood Street and 146th Street, a line 300 feet northwesterly of 115th Avenue, Inwood Street, a line 400 feet northwesterly of 115th Avenue, a line midway between 145th Street and Inwood Street, 115th Avenue, 144th Street, Linden Boulevard, 143rd Street, a line 300 feet northwesterly of Linden Boulevard, 144th Street, a line 340 feet northwesterly of Linden Boulevard, and a line midway between 144th Street and 145th Street;
 - 110th Avenue/Brinkerhoff Avenue, a line b. midway between Union Hall Street and Guy R. Brewer Boulevard, 111th Avenue, a line perpendicular to the northwesterly street line of Claude Avenue distant 115 feet southwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the northwesterly street line of Claude Avenue and the southwesterly street line of Guy R. Brewer Boulevard, Claude Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Dillon Street, Mathias Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Guy R. Brewer Boulevard, Linden Boulevard, the southwesterly boundary line of the Long Island Railroad right-of way (Old Southern Division), Guy R. Brewer Boulevard, 116th Avenue, 157th Street, 116th Avenue, Barron Street, Foch Boulevard, a line 650 feet southwesterly of 155th Street, 118th Avenue, 152nd Street, 119th Avenue, 153rd Street, a line midway between 119th Avenue and 119th Road, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard, 115th Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard, a line 125 feet northwesterly of 114th Road, a line 150 feet northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard, Linden Boulevard, and a line 100 feet northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard; and excluding the area bounded a line midway between 113th Avenue and Linden Boulevard, 157th Street, 115th Road, and 155th Street;
 - c. 110th Avenue/Brinkerhoff Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Merrick Boulevard, 111th Avenue, 170th Street, Sayres Avenue, Merrick Boulevard, 113th Avenue, a line 130 feet southwesterly of Merrick Boulevard, Linden Boulevard, 170th Street, a line 200 feet southeasterly of Linden Boulevard, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Merrick Boulevard, 171st Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of Foch Boulevard, a line midway between 170th Street and 171st Street, a line 280 feet northwesterly of Foch Boulevard, 170th Street, a line 310 feet northwesterly of Foch Boulevard, 169th Street, a line 195 feet southeasterly of 116th Avenue, 168th Street, 116th Avenue, 167th Street, Foch Boulevard, Smith Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Foch Boulevard, a line midway between 169th Street and 170th

Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 118th Avenue, 170th Street, a line midway between Foch Boulevard and 118th Åvenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Merrick Boulevard, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 119th Avenue, Merrill Street, a line midway between 119th Avenue and 119th Road and its southwesterly prolongation, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Ring Place, 120th Avenue, 172nd Street, a line midway between Victoria Drive and Amelia Road, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Merrill Street, Victoria Drive, Merrill Street, Victoria Road, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Merrill Street, a line 150 feet northwesterly of Baisley Boulevard, Merrill Street, a line 160 feet southeasterly of Brocher Road, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Merrill Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Brocher Road, a line 440 feet southwesterly of Merrill Street, a line 75 feet southeasterly of Brocher Road, 172nd Street, Baisley Boulevard, the southwesterly boundary line of the Long Island Railroad right-of way (Old Southern Division), 120th Avenue, Bedell Street, 168th Street, Baisley Boulevard, 167th Street, a line 190 feet northwesterly of Baisley Boulevard, 166th Street, Baisley Boulevard, Lakeview Lane, 122nd
Avenue, Lake View Boulevard East,
118th Avenue, Long Street, Foch
Boulevard, a line 100 feet southwesterly
of Guy R. Brewer Boulevard, 118th
Avenue, Guy R. Brewer Boulevard, 119th
Avenue, Gip 100 feet conthywesterly of Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of 164th Street, Foch Boulevard, the southwesterly boundary line of the Long Island Railroad right-of way (Old Southern Division), Guy R. Brewer Boulevard, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 115th Avenue, Marsden Street, 115th Avenue, 165th Street, Linden Boulevard, 167th Street, Sayres Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Guy R. Brewer Boulevard, 110th Road, and a line midway between Guy R. Brewer Boulevard and 164th Street;

- $125 \mathrm{th}$ Avenue, a line 620 feet southwesterly d. of Merrill Street, a line 75 feet northwesterly of 125th Avenue, a line 475 feet southwesterly of Merrill Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 125th Avenue, a line 290 feet southwesterly of Merrill Street, 124th Avenue and its northeasterly centerline prolongation, a line 290 feet northeasterly of Merrill Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 125th Avenue, a line 235 feet northeasterly of Merrill Street, 125th Avenue, a line 700 feet northeasterly of 174th Place, a line midway between 125th Avenue and 126th Avenue, a line 785 feet northeasterly of 174th Place, 126th Avenue, a line 895 feet northeasterly of 174th Place, a line midway between 126th Avenue and 127th Avenue, a line 875 feet northeasterly of 174th Place, 127th Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of 177th Street, 129th Avenue, a line 60 feet southwesterly of the northwesterly centerline prolongation of 178th Place, a line midway between 129th Avenue and 130th Avenue, 176th Street, 129th Avenue, 172nd Street, 126th Avenue and its southwesterly centerline prolongation, and 172nd
- e. Farmers Boulevard, Mathewson Court, a line 90 feet southeasterly of Farmers Boulevard, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Mathewson Court, a line perpendicular to the southwesterly street line of Merrick Boulevard distant 125 feet northwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southwesterly street line of Merrick Boulevard and the southwesterly street line of Belknap Street, Merrick Boulevard, Belknap Street, 137th Avenue, and Westgate Street;
- f. 134th Road, Bedell Street, the northeasterly prolongation of the southeasterly street line of 134th Road, the southwesterly boundary line of the Long Island Railroad right-of way (Old Southern Division), the southwesterly centerline prolongation of 133rd Road, Garrett Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of Farmers Boulevard, 137th Avenue, and 173rd Street;
- g. 140th Avenue, 175th Street, 139th Road, Farmers Boulevard, 140th Avenue, 182nd Street, 141st Avenue, a line 170 feet northeasterly of 185th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 141st Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of 185th Street, a line 465 feet southeasterly of 185th Street, a line 465 feet southeasterly of 141st Avenue, 185th Street, 144th Avenue, Springfield Boulevard, North Conduit Avenue, and Guy R. Brewer Boulevard; and
- h. a line perpendicular to the southwesterly street line of 140th Street distant 100 feet southeasterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southwesterly street line of 140th Street and the southerly street line of Rockaway Boulevard, a line 100 feet northerly of Bascom Avenue, a line 100 feet westerly of 143rd Street, Bascom Avenue, 143rd Street, a line 100 feet southerly of Rockaway Boulevard, 150th Street, North Conduit Avenue, the

southerly prolongation of the westerly street line of Inwood Street, 135th Avenue, 145th Street, 133rd Avenue, 145th Street, a line 100 feet southerly of Sutter Avenue, a line midway between 143rd Street and 144th Street, 133rd Avenue, the westerly boundary line of a park and its northerly and southerly prolongations, 135th Avenue, 142nd Street, 133rd Avenue, a line 100 feet westerly of 143rd Street, a line midway between Bascom Avenue and Sutter Avenue, 142nd Street, Bascom Avenue, 140th Street, a line perpendicular to the northeasterly street line of 140th Street distant 100 feet south easterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the northeasterly street line of 140th Street and the southerly street line of Sutter Avenue, a line 150 feet northeasterly of 140th Street, 130th Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of 140th Street, 133rd Avenue, a line midway between 140th Street and 142nd Street, 135th Avenue, a line 115 feet westerly of 142nd Street, North Conduit Avenue, 140th Street, 135th Avenue, and the northeasterly service road of the Van Wyck Expressway;

- 19. changing from an R4 District to an R3A District property bounded by 109th Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Merrick Boulevard, 110th Avenue/Brinkerhoff Avenue, and a line midway between Guy R Brewer Boulevard and 164th Street;
- 20. changing from a C8-1 District to an R3A District property bounded by a line 150 feet northwesterly of Baisley Boulevard, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Merrill Street, a line perpendicular to the northeasterly street line of Merrill Street distant 90 feet northwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the northeasterly street line of Merrill Street and the northwesterly street line of Baisley Boulevard, and Merrill Street;
- 21. changing from an R3-2 District to an R3X District property bounded by:
 - a line midway between 119th Avenue and 119th Road, 155th Street, 125th Avenue, Sutphin Boulevard, 122nd Avenue, and a line 100 feet northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard; and
 - b. a line midway between 129th Avenue and 130th Avenue, the northwesterly centerline prolongation of 178th Place, 130th Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of 178th Place, a line midway between 130th Avenue and 130th Road, a line 200 feet northeasterly of 178th Place, 130th Road, a line 260 feet northeasterly of 178th Place, Farmers Boulevard, Garrett Street, and 176th Street;
- 22. changing from an R4 District to an R4-1 District property bounded by:
 - a. a line 100 feet southeasterly of Liberty
 Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of
 Sutphin Boulevard, Lakewood Avenue,
 Inwood Street, 110th Avenue/Brinkerhoff
 Avenue, 143rd Street, 109th Avenue, and
 Remington Street and its southeasterly
 centerline prolongation;
 - b. 108th Avenue, 155th Street, 110th
 Avenue/Brinkerhoff Avenue, and a line
 100 feet northeasterly of Sutphin
 Boulevard; and
 - c. 107th Avenue, 166th Street, Hendrickson Place, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Merrick Boulevard, 108th Avenue, 167th Street, 108th Road, a line perpendicular to the southerly street line of 108th Road distant 100 feet westerly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southerly street line of 108th Road and the southwesterly street line of 169th Place, 108th Drive and its westerly centerline prolongation, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Merrick Boulevard, 109th Avenue, and a line midway between 164th Street and Guy R. Brewer Boulevard;
- 23. changing from an R4 District to an R4A District property bounded by 108th Avenue, the southwesterly boundary line of the Long Island Railroad right-of way (Old Southern Division), 110th Avenue/Brinkerhoff Avenue, and 155th Street:
- 24. changing from an R4 District to an R5 District property bounded by 108th Avenue, 160th Street, 109th Avenue, Union Hall Street, 110th Avenue/Brinkerhoff Avenue, and the southwesterly boundary line of the Long Island Railroad right-of way (Old Southern Division);
- 25. changing from an R3-2 District to an R5B District property bounded by:
 - a. Foch Boulevard, Merrick Boulevard, a line 150 feet northwesterly of Baisley Boulevard, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Merrill Street, Victoria Road, Merrill Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 119th Avenue, and a line 100 feet southwesterly of Merrick Boulevard; and

- b. a line 75 feet southeasterly of Brocher Road, a line 440 feet southwesterly of Merrill Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Brocher Road, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Merrill Street, a line 160 feet southwesterly of Brocher Road, Merrill Street, Baisley Boulevard, 124th Avenue, a line 290 feet southwesterly of Merrill Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 125th Avenue, a line 185 feet southwesterly of Merrill Street, a line 75 feet northwesterly of 125th Avenue, a line 620 feet southwesterly of Merrill Street, a line 620 feet southwesterly of Merrill Street, 125th Avenue, and 172nd Street;
- 26. changing from an R4 District to an R5B District property bounded by 104th Road, a line midway between 164th Street and 164th Place, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 107th Avenue, and a line midway between Guy R. Brewer Boulevard and 164th Street;
- 27. changing from a C8-1 District to an R5B District property bounded by:
 - a. Merrick Boulevard, Baisley Boulevard,
 Merrill Street, a line perpendicular to the
 northeasterly street line of Merrill Street
 distant 90 feet northwesterly (as
 measured along the street line) from the
 point of intersection of the northeasterly
 street line of Merrill Street and the
 northwesterly street line of Baisley
 Boulevard, a line 100 feet northeasterly of
 Merrill Street, and a line 150 feet
 northwesterly of Baisley Boulevard; and
 - b. Baisley Boulevard, Merrill Street, and 124th Avenue;
- 28. changing from an R3-2 District to an R5D District property bounded by:
 - 110th Avenue/Brinkerhoff Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard, Linden Boulevard, a line 150 feet northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard, a line 125 feet northwesterly of 114th Road, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard, 115th Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard, 122nd Avenue, Sutphin Boulevard, 120th Avenue, a line 150 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 119th Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Foch Boulevard, a line 125 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard, Foch Boulevard, 148th Street, a line perpendicular to the northeasterly street line of 148th Street distant 165 feet northwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the northeasterly street line of 148th Street and the northerly street line of Foch Boulevard, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard, 116th Avenue, 149th Street, a line 100 feet westerly of Sutphin Boulevard, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard, a line 100 feet northeasterly of 149th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Linden Boulevard, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard, a line 165 feet southeasterly of 111th Avenue, a line 125 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard, 111th Avenue, and a line 100 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard;
 - Rockaway Boulevard, 140th Street, a line b. 100 feet southerly of 123rd Avenue, a line 100 feet easterly of $143 \mathrm{rd}$ Street, $123 \mathrm{rd}$ Avenue, 143rd Street, a line 100 feet northerly of Rockaway Boulevard, 147th Street, Rockaway Boulevard, 150th Street, a line 100 feet southerly of Rockaway Boulevard, 143rd Street, Bascom Avenue, a line 100 feet westerly of 143rd Street, a line 100 feet northerly of Bascom Avenue, a line perpendicular to the southwesterly street line of 140th measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southwesterly street line of 140th Street and the southerly street line of Rockaway Boulevard, and the northeasterly service road of the Van Wyck Expressway; and
 - the northeasterly centerline prolongation of 124th Avenue, Merrick Boulevard, Leslie Road, a line 70 feet northeasterly of Merrick Boulevard, Selover Road, a line 80 feet northeasterly of Merrick Boulevard, Anderson Road, Merrick Boulevard, a line perpendicular to the southwesterly street line of Merrick Boulevard distant 125 feet northwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southwesterly street line of Merrick Boulevard and the southwesterly street line of Belknap Street, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Mathewson Court, a line 90 feet southeasterly of Farmers Boulevard, Mathewson Court, a line 260 feet northeasterly of 178th Place, 130th Road, a line 200 feet northeasterly of 178th Place, a line midway between 130th Avenue and 130th Road, a line 100 feet northeasterly of 178th Place, 130th Avenue, the northwesterly centerline prolongation of 178th Place, a line

midway between 129th Avenue and 130th Avenue, a line 60 feet southwesterly of the northwesterly centerline prolongation of 178th Place, 129th Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of 177th Street, 127th Avenue, a line 875 feet northeasterly of 174th Place, a line midway between 126th Avenue and 127th Avenue, a line 895 feet northeasterly of 174th Place, 126th Avenue, a line 785 feet northeasterly of 174th Place, a line midway between 125th Avenue and 126th Avenue, a line 700 feet northeasterly of 174th Place, 125th Avenue, a line 235 feet northeasterly of Merrill Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 125th Avenue, and a line 190 feet northeasterly of Merrill Street;

- changing from an R3A District to an R5D District property bounded by a line 300 feet northwesterly of Sunbury Road, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Irwin Place, Sunbury Road, and Merrick boulevard;
- 30. changing from an R4 District to an R5D District property bounded by:

29.

- a. 108th Avenue,SutphinBoulevard, 108th Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard, 110th Avenue/ Brinkerhoff Avenue, and a line 100 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard; and
- a line 100 feet northwesterly of 109th
 Avenue, a line midway between Union
 Hall Street and Guy R. Brewer Boulevard,
 109th Avenue, and Union Hall Street;
- 31. changing from an R4B District to an R5D District property bounded by Sunbury Road, a line midway between Merrick Boulevard and Irwin Place, Leslie Road, and Merrick Boulevard;
- 32. changing from a C8-1 District to an R5D District property bounded by:
 - Baisley Boulevard, Irwin Place and its northwesterly centerline prolongation, a line 300 feet northwesterly of Sunbury Road, Merrick Boulevard, 124th Avenue and its northeasterly centerline prolongation, and Merrill Street; and
 - Anderson Road, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Merrick Boulevard, Eveleth Road, and Merrick Boulevard;
- 33. establishing within a proposed R3-1 District a C1-2
 District bounded by 137th Avenue, a line 150 feet
 northeasterly of Guy R. Brewer Boulevard, 140th
 Avenue, and Guy R. Brewer Boulevard;
- 34. establishing within a proposed R3-2 District a C1-2
 District bounded by a line 175 feet northwesterly of
 122nd Avenue, a line 110 feet easterly of Farmers
 Boulevard, a line 110 feet northeasterly of Nellis
 Street, 122nd Avenue, Nellis Street, and Farmers
 Boulevard;
- 35. establishing within a proposed R2 District a C1-3 District bounded by:
 - a. a line 100 feet northwesterly of 140th Avenue, the southwesterly boundary line of the Long Island Railroad right-of way (Old Southern Division), 140th Avenue, and Bedell Street; and
 - a line 100 feet northwesterly of 140th
 Avenue, a line midway between Thurston
 Street and Southgate Street, 140th
 Avenue, and Thurston Street;
- 36. establishing within a proposed R3-1 District a C1-3
 District bounded by a line 100 feet northwesterly of
 140th Avenue, Westgate Street, Thurston Street,
 140th Avenue, and the southwesterly boundary line
 of the Long Island Railroad right-of way (Old
 Southern Division);
- 37. establishing within an existing R3-2 District a C1-3 District bounded by:
 - a. Foch Boulevard, a line 100 feet southwesterly of 164th Street, 119th Avenue, Guy R. Brewer Boulevard, 118th Avenue, and a line 100 feet southwesterly of Guy R. Brewer Boulevard;
 - b. Garrett Street, Farmers Boulevard, Westgate Street, a line perpendicular to the southwesterly street line of Westgate Street distant 160 feet southeasterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southwesterly street line of Westgate Street and the easterly street line of Farmers Boulevard, Bedell Street, a line perpendicular to the southwesterly street line of Bedell Street distant 100 feet southeasterly (as measured along the street line) from the $\,$ point of intersection of the southwesterly street line of Bedell Street and the easterly street line of Farmers Boulevard, a line midway between Bedell Street and 182nd Street, a line perpendicular to the northeasterly street line of 182nd Street distant 100 feet southeasterly (as measured along the street line) from the $\,$ point of intersection of the northeasterly street line of 182nd Street and the easterly street line of Farmers Boulevard, 182nd Street, a line 150 feet easterly of Farmers Boulevard, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 140th Avenue, the

- northwesterly prolongation of the southwesterly street line of 180th Street, 140th Avenue, Farmers Boulevard, 139th Road, and a line 100 feet westerly of Farmers Boulevard;
- establishing within a proposed R3-2 District a C1-3 District bounded by a line 100 feet northwesterly of 38. Farmers Boulevard, a line midway between Mars Place and Sidway Place, Farmers Boulevard, and Sidway Place;
- 39. establishing within a proposed R3A District a C1-3 District bounded by:
 - Linden Boulevard, Meyer Avenue, and
 - a line 115 feet northwesterly of 123rd b. Avenue, Sutphin Boulevard, 123rd Avenue, and a line 100 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard; and
 - 122nd Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Guy R. Brewer Boulevard, Baisley Boulevard, 161st Place, a line 100 feet northwesterly of Baisley Boulevard, and a line 100 feet southwesterly of Guy R. Brewer Boulevard;
- establishing within an existing R3X District a C1-3 $\,$ 40. District bounded by Baisley Boulevard, Guy R. Brewer Boulevard, 128th Avenue, and a line perpendicular to the northwesterly street line of 128th Avenue distant 210 feet southwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the northwesterly street line of 128th Avenue and the southwesterly street line of Guy R. Brewer Boulevard;
- 41. establishing within an existing R4 District a C1-3District bounded by 109th Avenue, Guy R. Brewer Boulevard, a line 110 feet southeasterly of 109th Avenue, and a line 100 feet southwesterly of Guy R. Brewer Boulevard;
- establishing within a proposed R5B District a C1-342. District bounded by:
 - Foch Boulevard, Merrick Boulevard, Victoria Road, Merrill Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of 119th Avenue, and a line 100 feet southwesterly of Merrick Boulevard; and
 - a line 120 feet southeasterly of Victoria b. Road, Merrick Boulevard, Baisley Boulevard, Merrill Street, 124th Avenue, a line 290 feet southwesterly of Merrill Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 125th Avenue, a line 475 feet southwesterly of Merrill Street, a line 75 feet northwesterly of 125th Avenue, a line 620 feet southwesterly of Merrill Street, 125th Avenue, 172nd Street, a line 75 feet southeasterly of Brocher Road, a line 440 feet southwesterly of Merrill Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Brocher Road, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Merrill Street, a line 160 feet southeasterly of Brocher Road, Merrill Street, a line perpendicular to the northeasterly street line of Merrill Street distant 90 feet northwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the northeasterly street line of Merrill Street and the northwesterly street line of Baisley Boulevard, and a line 100 feet northeasterly of Merrill Street;
- establishing within a proposed R5D District a C1-3 43. District bounded by:
 - 110th Avenue/Brinkerhoff Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard, 111th Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard, a line midway between 110th Road and 111th Avenue, Sutphin Boulevard, 110th Road, and a line 100 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard;
 - 112th Avenue, Sutphin Boulevard, 112th b. Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard, Linden Boulevard, a line 150 feet northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard, a line 125 feet northwesterly of 114th Road, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard, 115th Avenue, Sutphin Boulevard, 115th Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard, a line 100 feet northeasterly of 149th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Linden Boulevard, and a line 100 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard;
 - 119th Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard, 119th Road, and Sutphin Boulevard;
 - d. 120th Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard, 122nd Avenue, and Sutphin Boulevard;
 - Rockaway Boulevard, 140th Street, a line 100 feet southerly of 123rd Avenue, 142nd Place, Rockaway Boulevard, 143rd Street, Bascom Avenue, a line 100 feet westerly of 143rd Street, a line 100 feet northerly of Bascom Avenue, a line perpendicular to the southwesterly street line of 140th Street distant 100 feet southeasterly (as measured along the street line) from the

- point of intersection of the southwesterly street line of 140th Street and the southerly street line of Rockaway Boulevard, and the northeasterly service road of the Van Wyck Expressway;
- f. Baisley Boulevard, Irwin Place, a line 300 feet northwesterly of Sunbury Road, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Irwin Place, Sunbury Road, a line midway between Irwin Place and Merrick Boulevard, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Sunbury Road, and Merrick Boulevard; and
- Ursina Road, a line midway between g. Irwin Place and Merrick Boulevard, Leslie Road, a line 70 feet northeasterly of Merrick Boulevard, Selover Road, a line 80 feet northeasterly of Merrick Boulevard, Anderson Road, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Merrick Boulevard, Eveleth Road, and Merrick Boulevard;
- establishing within a proposed R5D District a C1-4 $\,$ 44. District bounded by a line 100 feet northwesterly of 109th Avenue, a line midway between Union Hall Street and Guy R. Brewer Boulevard, 109th Avenue, and Union Hall Street;
- establishing within an existing R3-2 District a C2-3 $\,$ 45. District bounded by 112th Road, Guy R. Brewer Boulevard, Phroane Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Guy R. Brewer Boulevard, Sayres Avenue, Guy R. Brewer Boulevard, Linden Boulevard, and a line 100 feet southwesterly of Guy R. Brewer Boulevard; and
- establishing within a proposed R5D District a C2-346. District bounded by:
 - 108th Avenue, a line 100 feet a. northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard, 110th Avenue/Brinkerhoff Avenue, and a line 100 feet southwesterly of Sutphin
 - 111th Avenue, Sutphin Boulevard, a line b. 165 feet southeasterly of 111th Avenue, and a line 125 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard;
 - $115 {\rm th}$ Avenue, Sutphin Boulevard, $115 {\rm th}$ Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard, 119th Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Foch Boulevard, a line 125 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard, Foch Boulevard, 148th Street, a line perpendicular to the northeasterly street line of 148th Street distant 165 feet northwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the northeasterly street line of 148th Street and the northwesterly street line of Foch Boulevard, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard, 116th Avenue, 149th Street, and a line 100 feet westerly and southwesterly of Sutphin Boulevard;
 - Rockaway Boulevard, 145th Street, a line d. 100 feet southerly of Rockaway Boulevard, and 144th Street;
 - a line 100 feet northerly of Rockaway e. Boulevard, 147th Street, Rockaway Boulevard, 150th Street, a line 100 feet southerly of Rockaway Boulevard, and Inwood Street; and
 - Baisley Boulevard, Merrick Boulevard, a line perpendicular to the southerly street f. line of Merrick Boulevard distant 125 feet northwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southerly street line of Merrick Boulevard and the southwesterly street line of Belknap Street, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Mathewson Court, a line 90 feet southeasterly of Farmers Boulevard, Mathewson Court, a line 260 feet northeasterly of 178th Place, 130th Road, a line 200 feet northeasterly of 178th Place, a line midway between 130th Avenue and 130th Road, a line 100 feet northeasterly of 178th Place, 130th Avenue, the northwesterly centerline prolongation of 178th Place, a line midway between 129th Avenue and 130th Avenue, a line 60 feet southwesterly of the northwesterly centerline prolongation of 178th Place, 129th Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of 177th Street, 127th Avenue, a line 875 feet northeasterly of 174th Place, a line midway between 126th Avenue and 127th Avenue, a line 895 feet northeasterly of 174th Place, 126th Avenue, a line 785 feet northeasterly of 174th Place, a line midway between 125th Avenue and 126th Avenue, a line 700 feet northeasterly of 174th Place, 125th Avenue, a line 235 feet northeasterly of Merrill Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 125th Avenue, a line 190 feet northeasterly of Merrill Street, 124th Avenue and its northeasterly centerline prolongation, and Merrill Street;

as shown in a diagram (for illustrative purposes only dated November 29, 2010 and subject to the conditions of CEQR Declaration E-266.

No. 3

N 110146 ZRQ CD 12 IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Department of City Planning pursuant to Section 201 of the New York City Charter for an amendment of the Zoning

Resolution of the City of New York, relating to Article VI, Chapter 3 (Special Regulations Applying to FRESH Food Stores) and Article 1, Chapter 1 (Title, Establishment of Controls and Interpretation of Regulations).

353

PROPOSED TEXT AMENDMENT TO FRESH FOOD STORES IN COMMUNITY DISTRICT 12, BOROUGH OF QUEENS

Matter in <u>underline</u> is new, to be added; Matter in strikeout is old, to be deleted; Matter within # # is defined in Section 12-10; * indicates where unchanged text appears in the **Zoning Resolution**

ARTICLE 1: GENERAL PROVISIONS

Chapter 1

Title, Establishment of Controls and Interpretation of Regulations

11-151

Special requirements for properties in the Borough of Queens

- The following site, Block 9898, Lots 1 and 117, shall be subject to the provisions of Section 11-15 (Environmental Requirements) governing (E) designations. The City Environmental Quality Review (CEQR) Declarations for these sites shall be <u>listed in Appendix C (City Environmental Quality</u> Review (CEQR) Environmental Designations) of the Zoning Resolution.
- The following special requirements shall apply to a <u>(b)</u> #development#, #enlargement# or change of #use# for properties in the Borough of Queens located within the areas described in the following paragraphs (a)(1) through (e)(5) of this Sec The regulations of an R4 District shall

apply within an area bounded by Liberty Avenue, 170th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Liberty Avenue, and a line 100 feet southwesterly of 168th Place.

- The regulations of a C8-1 District shall $\frac{(b)(2)}{(2)}$ apply within an area bounded by Liberty Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of 168th Place, a line 150 feet northwesterly of 104th Avenue, and Merrick Boulevard.
- The regulations of an M1-1 District shall (e)(3) apply within an area bounded by Liberty Avenue, Sutphin Boulevard, 105th Avenue, a line 50 feet southwesterly of 148th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 105th Avenue, and a line 150 feet northeasterly of Sutphin Boulevard.
- The regulations of an R6 District with a (d)(4) C2-2 District overlay shall apply within an area bounded by 163rd Street, a line perpendicular to 163rd Street passing through a point distant 109.42 feet as measured along the easterly #street line# of 163rd Street from the intersection of the southeasterly line of Hillside Avenue and the northeasterly line of 163rd Street, a line 86 feet northeasterly of 163rd Street, a line perpendicular to 163rd Street passing through a point 146.92 feet distant as measured along the easterly #street line# of 163rd Street from the intersection of the southeasterly line of Hillside Avenue and the northeasterly
- line of 163rd Street.
 The regulations of a C8-1 District shall apply within an area bounded by Hillside $\frac{(e)(5)}{(5)}$ Avenue, a line 388 feet westerly of 144th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of 88th Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of 139th Street, a line 120 feet northwesterly of 88th Avenue, a line 60 feet northeasterly of 139th Street, a line 70 feet southeasterly of Hillside Avenue, and 139th Street; and within an area bounded by Queens Boulevard, Hillside Avenue, 139th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Hillside Avenue, a line midblock between 139th Street and Queens Boulevard, a line perpendicular to Queens Boulevard passing through a point distant 140 feet as measured along the northeasterly #street line# of Queens Boulevard from the intersection of the southeasterly line of Hillside Avenue and the northeasterly line of Queens

However, in the event that the Chairperson of the City Planning Commission, based on consultation with the Department of Environmental Protection of the City of New York, provides a certificate of no effect to the Department of Buildings with regard to industrial air emissions for an area described in this Section, the regulations of the zoning districts designated on the #zoning map# shall apply to any #development#, #enlargement# or change of #use# within such area, to the extent permitted under the terms of the certificate of no effect.

Article VI Special Regulations Applicable to Certain Areas

Special Regulations Applying to FRESH Food Stores

63-02

Applicability

The regulations of all other chapters of this Resolution are applicable, except as superseded, supplemented or modified by the provisions of this Chapter. In the event of a conflict between the provisions of this Chapter and other regulations of this Resolution, the provisions of this Chapter shall control.

* * *

The provisions of this Chapter shall apply to all (a) #commercial# and #manufacturing districts# in the following areas, except as provided in paragraph (b) of this section:

In the Borough of Queens, #Special Downtown Jamaica District#, and (4)portions of Community District 12 outside of the #Special Downtown Jamaica
District#, except those portions shown on
Map 5 in Appendix A of this Chapter;

Required Accessory Off-street Parking Spaces in Certain Districts

In the Borough of Brooklyn, in those portions of Community District 5 located south of Flatlands Avenue and east of the centerline prolongation of Schenck Avenue, and in the Borough of Queens, where applicable in Community District 12 outside of the #Special Downtown Jamaica District#, a #FRESH food store# shall provide #accessory# off-#street# parking spaces as required for #uses# in parking category B in the applicable #Commercial# and #Manufacturing Districts#.

 $\begin{array}{l} {\bf Appendix} \ {\bf A} \\ {\bf FRESH} \ {\bf Food} \ {\bf Store} \ {\bf Designated} \ {\bf Areas:} \ {\bf Excluded} \ {\bf Portions} \end{array}$

Excluded portions of Community District 12, Queens



BOROUGH OF STATEN ISLAND No. 4 UNION AVENUE REZONING C 100118 ZMR

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by 647-649 Washington Avenue, LLC pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for an amendment of the Zoning Map, Section No. 20c by changing from an M1-1 District to an R3A District property bounded by the southerly boundary line of a Railroad Right-Of-Way, Union Avenue, Leyden Åvenue, and Harbor Road, as shown on a diagram (for illustrative purposes only) dated November 15, 2010 and subject to the conditions of CEQR Declaration E-265.

BOROUGH OF QUEENS No. 5 ADDISLEIGH PARK HISTORIC DISTRICT CD 12 N 110213 HKQ IN THE MATTER OF a communication dated February 10,

2011 from the Executive Director of the Landmarks Preservation Commission regarding the landmark designation of Addisleigh Park Historic District, designated by the Landmarks Preservation Commission on February 1, 2011 (List No. 438, LP No. 2405). The Historic District consists of the properties bounded by a line beginning at the southeast corner of Merrick Boulevard and 111th Road, extending easterly along the southern curb line of 111th Road, southerly along the western curb line of 172nd Street to a point in said curb line form by its intersection with a line extending westerly from the northern property line of 172-01 Sayres Avenue, easterly across 172nd Street and along the northern property lines of 172-01 to 172-19 Sayres Avenue, across 173rd Street and along the northern property lines of 173-01 to 173-09 Sayres Avenue, northerly along the western property lines of 111-36 to 111-14 174th Street, easterly along the northern property line of 111-14 174th Street to the western curb line of 174th Street, southerly along said curb line to a point formed by its intersection with a line extending westerly from the northern property line of 111-23 174th Street, easterly across 174th Street and along said property line, northerly along the western property lines of 111-20 and 111-18 175th Street, easterly along the northern property line of 111-18 175th Street, southerly along the western curb line of 175th Street to a point in said curb line formed by its intersection with a line extending easterly from the northern property line of 111-28 175th Street, westerly along said property line, southerly along the eastern property line of 111-28 175th Street, westerly along the southern property line of 111-24 175th Street, southwesterly along the southeastern property line of 111-29 174th Street, westerly along the southern property line of 111-29 174th Street and across 174th Street to the western curb line of 174th Street, southerly along said curb line, crossing Sayres Avenue and continuing along the western curb line of Marne Place to a point in said curb line formed by the intersection of a line extending westerly from the northern property line of 174-05 Adelaide Road, easterly across Marne Place and long the northern property lines of 174-05 to 174-21 Adelaide Road, northerly along the western property line of 174-27 Adelaide Road, easterly along the northern property line of 174-27 Adelaide Road, southerly along the western curb line of 175th Street (crossing Adelaide Road) to a point in said curb line formed by its intersection with a line extending westerly from the northern property line of 112-39 175th Street, easterly across 175th Street and along said property line, northerly along the western property lines of 112-50 to 112-28 175th Place, easterly along the angled northern property line of 112-28 175th Place, across 175th Place and continuing easterly along the northern property line of 112-37 175th Place, southerly along the eastern property lines of 112-37 to 112-49 175th Place, easterly along the northern property line of 112-26 176th Street to the western curb line of 176th

Street, southerly along said curb line to a point formed by its intersection with a line extending westerly from the northern property line of 112-31 176th Street, easterly across 176th Street and along said property line, northerly along the western property lines of 112-24 to 112-04 177th Street, easterly along the northern property line of 112-04 177th Street and across 177th Street to its eastern curb line northerly along said curb line, easterly along the southern curb line of 112th Avenue, southerly along the eastern property lines of 112-03 and 112-07 177th Street, easterly along the northern property line of 112-08 178th Street, across 178th Street to its eastern curb line, northerly along said curb line, easterly along the southern curb line of 112th Avenue, southerly along the eastern property line of 112-07 178th Street, easterly along the northern property line of 112-06 178th Place, across 178th Place and the northern property line of 112-05 178th Place, southerly along the eastern property lines of 112-05 and 112-09 178th Place, across 112-05 and 112-09 178th Place, southerly along the eastern property lines of 112-05 and 112-09 178th Place, across 112-05 and 112-05 an easterly along the northern property line of 112-14 179th Street, across 179th Street to its eastern curb line, northerly along said curb line to a point formed by its intersection with a line extending westerly from the northern property line of 112-11 179th Street, easterly along said property line, southerly along the eastern property lines of 112-11 179th Street to 112-55 179th Street, easterly along the northern property lines of 179-11 and 179-17 Murdock Avenue to the western curb line of 180th Street, southerly along said curb line and across Murdock Avenue to the southwest corner of Murdock Avenue and 180th Street, easterly across 180th Street and along the southern curb line of Murdock Avenue southerly along the eastern property lines of 114-01 to 115-09 180th Street, westerly along the southern property line of 115-09 180th Street to the eastern curb line of 180th Street, northerly along said curb line to a point formed by its intersection with a line extending easterly from the southern property line of 114-84 180th Street, westerly along the southern property line of 114-84 180th Street, southerly along the eastern property lines of 114-87 to 115-33 179th Street, westerly along the southern property line of 115-33 179th Street, and across 179th Street to the northwest corner of 179th Street and Linden Boulevard, northwesterly along the northeastern curb line of Linden Boulevard, northerly along the eastern curb line of 178th Place to a point formed by its intersection with a line extending easterly from the southern property line of 114-74 178th Place, westerly across 178th place and along the southern property lines of 114-74 178th Place, 178-12 and 178-02 114th Road and across 178th Street to the northwest corner of 178th Street and Linden Boulevard, northwesterly along the northeastern curb line of

Linden Boulevard to the southeast corner of Linden Boulevard and 114th Road, northerly across 114th Road to the northern curb line of 114th Road, easterly along said curb line to a point formed by its intersection with a line extending southerly from the western property line of 177-15 114th Road, northerly along said property line, westerly along the southern property line of 114-52 178th Street, southwesterly along the southeastern property line of 177-05 Linden Boulevard (aka 177-05 to 177-13 Linden Boulevard) to the northeastern curb line of Linden Boulevard, northwesterly along said curb line, northerly along the eastern curb line of 177th Street to a point formed by its intersection with a line extending easterly from the southern property line of 114-34 extending easterly from the southern property line of 114-34 177th Street, westerly across 177th Street and along said property line, southerly along a portion of the eastern property line of 114-34 177th Street, westerly along a portion of the southern property line of 114-34 177th Street, northerly along the western property lines of 114-34 to 114-20 177th Street, westerly along the southern property line of 114-15 176th Street and across 176th Street to the western curb line of 176th Street, southerly along said curb line and across Linden Boulevard to the southern curb line of Linden Boulevard. easterly along said curb line (following its Boulevard, easterly along said curb line (following its southward curve) to the southwest corner of Linden Boulevard and 177th Street, southerly along the western curb line of 177th Street to a point formed by its intersection with a line extending easterly from the southern property line of 176-16 Linden Boulevard, westerly along said property line, southerly along the eastern property lines of 114-45 (aka 114-45 to 114-49) to 114-83 176th Street to the northern curb line of 115th Avenue, westerly along said curb line, across 176th Street and 175th Place to a point formed by its intersection with a line extending southerly from the western property line of 114-78 175th Place, northerly along the western property lines of 114-78 to 114-34 175th Place and across Linden Boulevard to the northern curb line of Linden Boulevard, westerly along said curb line, across 175th Street 174th Street, and Murdock Avenue to the northeast corner of Murdock Avenue and Marne Place, northerly along the eastern curbline of Marne Place to a point formed by its intersection with a line extending easterly from the northern property line of 172-01 Linden Boulevard, westerly across Marne Place and along said property line and the southern property line of St. Alban's Memorial Park to the eastern curb line of Merrick Boulevard, and northerly along said curb line to the point of the beginning.

YVETTE V. GRUEL, Calendar Officer City Planning Commission 22 Reade Street, Room 2E New York, New York 10007 Telephone (212) 720-3370

☞ f16-m2

COMMUNITY BOARDS

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Boards:

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 09 - Tuesday, February 22, 2011 at 7:00 P.M., Middle School 61 (Auditorium), 400 Empire Boulevard, Brooklyn, NY

BSA# 216-97-BZ

1384 Carroll Street, Brooklyn An application submitted by Moshe Friedman, P.E., to allow the conversion of additional cellar storage space for the expansion of an existing medical office, an R2 zone previously

● f16-22

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Boards:

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 02 - Tuesday, February 16, 2011, 6:00 P.M., Polytechnic Institute, Dibner Library-Rm. LC400, 5 Metrotech Center, Brooklyn, NY

BSA# 5-11-BZ

9 Old Fulton Street, Brooklyn, NY IN THE MATTER OF an appeals application filed at the Board of Standards and Appeals to construct a five-story residential building with ground floor commercial at 9 Old

Fulton Street, Brooklyn, contrary to the existing zoning.

f10-16

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Boards:

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 18 - Wednesday, February 16, 2011, 8:00 P.M., Kings Plaza Community Room, Flatbush Avenue and Avenue V, Brooklyn, NY

#C110192PPK

3340 Kings Highway

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services (DCAS), pursuant to Section 197-c of the New York City Charter for the disposition of one city-owned property, pursuant to zoning.

BSA# 235-10-BZ 2063 Ralph Avenue

A Public Hearing pursuant to Sections 72-21 and 22-00 of the Zoning Resolution for a use variance to redevelop the subject premises, a former gasoline service station in an R3-2 zoning district, to erect a new one-story TD Bank Branch.

f10-16

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

NOTICE

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING TO BE HELD MARCH 2, 2011 PURSUANT TO \$\$201-204 OF THE EMINENT DOMAIN PROCEDURE LAW IN CONNECTION WITH THE WILLETS POINT DEVELOPMENT PLAN

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a public hearing, open to all persons, will be held by The City of New York (the "City") pursuant to §§201-204 of the New York State Eminent pursuant to §§201-204 of the New York State Eminent Domain Procedure Law ("EDPL") at the Flushing branch of the Queens Library, at 41-17 Main Street, Flushing, New York, from 4:00 P.M. to 8:00 P.M. on March 2, 2011 to consider the proposed acquisition by condemnation of certain property in furtherance of the Willets Point Development Plan (the "Plan"). The Plan is to be implemented in phases. The first phase of the Plan, which is the subject of this heaving is referred to begin as "Phase I." hearing, is referred to herein as "Phase I."

The purpose of the public hearing is to: (1) inform the public about Phase I; (2) review the public use to be served by Phase I, the proposed location of Phase I, and the impact Phase I may have on the environment and residents of the locality; and (3) give all interested persons an opportunity to present oral and written statements about Phase I.

<u>Phase I Location and Description</u> The area encompassed by the Plan is a 61.4-acre industrial

site in the north-central portion of the Borough of Queens, New York. The Phase I portion of the Plan area consists of approximately 20 acres generally bounded to the east by the 127th Street and the southerly portion of Block 1833, to the south by Roosevelt Avenue, to the west by 126th Street, and to the north by 35th Avenue.

The Plan envisions development of the Phase I area for residential, retail, hotel, open space, and parking uses, with residential and retail space as the core uses. To allow for the range of uses anticipated, the Plan included a change to the underlying zoning of the Plan area from M3-1 and R3-2 districts to a C4-4 district. The Plan also included creation of a special zoning district (the Special Willets Point District) to further guide development in the Project Area. The Plan was approved by the City Planning Commission and the City approved by the City Planning Commission and the City Council on September 24, 2008 and November 13, 2008, respectively.

Proposed Property Acquisition
Schedule A, attached to this notice and made a part hereof, lists the properties that the City proposes to acquire by eminent domain. Several of the properties listed on <u>Schedule A</u> are already owned by the City, and condemnation is proposed with respect to those properties in order to terminate tenancies and other properties in order to the stream of the respect to those property interests held by others. All references to blocks and lots on Schedule A are to the Queens Tax Blocks and Lots as they appear on the official New York City Tax Map. The addresses on Schedule A are for the convenience of the reader. In the event of any conflict between the address and the Tax Block and Lot, the Tax Block and Lot shall control. As the Plan contemplates the changing of the street grid in the area, the City may also seek to use its eminent domain power to eliminate interests in the streets in the Phase I portion of the Plan area held by others.

Availability of Environmental Review Documents An analysis of the environmental impact of the entire Plan, which was prepared by the Office of the Deputy Mayor for Economic Development as lead agency, is included within the Final Generic Environmental Impact Statement ("FGEIS"), additional Technical Memoranda and Findings Statement including those elements associated with Phase I. The FGEIS for the Plan, the Technical Memoranda, the Findings Statement and other environmental review documents are available for viewing at the websites http://www.nycedc.com/willetspoint, and http://www.nyc.gov/oec.

Copies of the executive summary of the FGEIS, the Technical Memoranda and Findings Statement are available, without charge, to anyone requesting copies at the office of the New York City Law Department, 100 Church Street, New York, NY 10007, 4th Floor reception, or by calling Lisa Bova-Hiatt at (212) 788-0705.

Receipt of Comments

Comments on the proposed acquisitions are requested and may be made orally or in writing at the hearing on March 2, 2011, or presented in writing to The City of New York, Law Department, 100 Church Street, Room 5-241, New York, New York 10007 (Attention: Lisa Bova-Hiatt) on or before 5:00 P.M., March 18, 2011. Comments received after 5:00 P.M. on March 18, 2011 will not be considered.

ACCORDING TO EDPL §202(C), PROPERTY OWNERS

WHO MAY SUBSEQUENTLY WISH TO CHALLENGE THE CONDEMNATION OF THEIR PROPERTY VIA JUDICIAL REVIEW MAY DO SO ONLY ON THE BASIS OF ISSUES, FACTS, AND OBJECTIONS RAISED AT THE HEARING.

The hearing is accessible to people who are mobility impaired. Sign language interpreter services will be provided upon advance request by contacting Lisa Bova-Hiatt at (212) 788-0705 or LBova@law.nyc.gov on or before February 23, 2011.

Dated: February 11, 2011

New York, New York Podrán encontrar una traducción al español de esta Notificación en el sitio web EDC: www.nycedc.com/willetspoint.

Schedule A

Block	Dlask	T of	Duamanty Adduaga
1823 3 126-06 35th AVENUE 1823 7 126-16 35th AVENUE 1823 12 126-26 35th AVENUE 1823 14 126-30 35th AVENUE 1823 19 35th AVENUE 1823 20 35th AVENUE 1823 21 126-42 35th AVENUE 1823 23 126-43 35th AVENUE 1823 26 126-50 35th AVENUE 1823 26 126-50 35th AVENUE 1823 28 35th AVENUE 1823 28 35th AVENUE 1823 40 126-49 36th AVENUE 1823 40 126-53 36th AVENUE 1823 41 126-53 36th AVENUE 1823 52 126-25 36th AVENUE 1823 52 126-17 36th AVENUE 1823 55 126-17 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-02 36th AVENUE 1823 59 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-03 3th AVENUE 1824 12			
1823 5 35th AVENUE 1823 7 126-16 35th AVENUE 1823 14 126-30 35th AVENUE 1823 19 35th AVENUE 1823 20 35th AVENUE 1823 21 126-42 35th AVENUE 1823 23 126-43 35th AVENUE 1823 26 126-59 35th AVENUE 1823 28 35th AVENUE 1823 33 126-59 36th AVENUE 1823 40 126-49 36th AVENUE 1823 41 126-59 36th AVENUE 1823 47 126-27 36th AVENUE 1823 52 126-25 36th AVENUE 1823 55 126-17 36th AVENUE 1823 58 36th AVENUE 1823 59 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-03 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-03 36th AVENUE 1824 2			
1823 7 126-16 35th AVENUE 1823 14 126-30 35th AVENUE 1823 19 35th AVENUE 1823 20 35th AVENUE 1823 21 126-42 35th AVENUE 1823 21 126-42 35th AVENUE 1823 26 126-50 35th AVENUE 1823 28 35th AVENUE 1823 28 35th AVENUE 1823 33 126-59 36th AVENUE 1823 40 126-49 36th AVENUE 1823 40 126-49 36th AVENUE 1823 41 126-53 36th AVENUE 1823 52 126-25 36th AVENUE 1823 52 126-25 36th AVENUE 1823 55 126-17 36th AVENUE 1823 59 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-03 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-40 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-40 36th AVENUE 1824 2 <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>			
1823 14 126-30 35th AVENUE 1823 19 35th AVENUE 1823 20 35th AVENUE 1823 21 126-42 35th AVENUE 1823 23 126-44 35th AVENUE 1823 26 126-50 35th AVENUE 1823 28 35th AVENUE 1823 30 126-49 36th AVENUE 1823 40 126-49 36th AVENUE 1823 41 126-53 36th AVENUE 1823 47 126-27 36th AVENUE 1823 52 126-25 36th AVENUE 1823 55 126-17 36th AVENUE 1823 58 36th AVENUE 1823 59 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-03 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-03 36th AVENUE 1824 2 126-30 37th AVENUE 1824 3 <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>			
1823 14 126-30 35th AVENUE 1823 20 35th AVENUE 1823 21 126-42 35th AVENUE 1823 23 126-44 35th AVENUE 1823 26 126-50 35th AVENUE 1823 28 35th AVENUE 1823 33 126-59 36th AVENUE 1823 40 126-49 36th AVENUE 1823 41 126-27 36th AVENUE 1823 47 126-27 36th AVENUE 1823 52 126-25 36th AVENUE 1823 55 126-17 36th AVENUE 1823 59 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-22 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-23 36th AVENUE 1824 19 126-30 36th AVENUE 1824 19 126-30 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 28 126-60 36th AVENUE 1824			126-26 35th AVENUE
1823 20 35th AVENUE 1823 21 126-42 35th AVENUE 1823 26 126-50 35th AVENUE 1823 28 35th AVENUE 1823 33 126-59 36th AVENUE 1823 40 126-49 36th AVENUE 1823 44 126-53 36th AVENUE 1823 47 126-25 36th AVENUE 1823 52 126-25 36th AVENUE 1823 55 126-17 36th AVENUE 1823 58 36th AVENUE 1823 59 36th AVENUE 1823 59 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-23 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 21 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 28 126-50 37th AVENUE 1824 33			
1823 21 126-42 35th AVENUE 1823 26 126-50 35th AVENUE 1823 28 35th AVENUE 1823 33 126-59 36th AVENUE 1823 40 126-49 36th AVENUE 1823 40 126-49 36th AVENUE 1823 47 126-27 36th AVENUE 1823 52 126-25 36th AVENUE 1823 55 126-17 36th AVENUE 1823 59 36th AVENUE 1823 59 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-22 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-20 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-20 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-30 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-30 36th AVENUE 1824 28 126-60 36th AVENUE 1824 28 126-60 36th AVENUE 1824 28 126-60 36th AVENUE 1824 <td>1823</td> <td>19</td> <td></td>	1823	19	
1823 23 126-44 35th AVENUE 1823 26 126-50 35th AVENUE 1823 28 35th AVENUE 1823 40 126-49 36th AVENUE 1823 44 126-53 36th AVENUE 1823 47 126-27 36th AVENUE 1823 52 126-25 36th AVENUE 1823 55 126-17 36th AVENUE 1823 58 36th AVENUE 1823 59 36th AVENUE 1823 59 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-22 36th AVENUE 1824 19 126-40 36th AVENUE 1824 19 126-40 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 21 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 37th AVENUE 1824 33 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 34 126-33 37th AVENUE 1824 4			
1823 26 126-50 35th AVENUE 1823 28 35th AVENUE 1823 30 126-59 36th AVENUE 1823 44 126-53 36th AVENUE 1823 47 126-27 36th AVENUE 1823 52 126-25 36th AVENUE 1823 55 126-17 36th AVENUE 1823 58 36th AVENUE 1823 59 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-20 36th AVENUE 1824 19 126-03 36th AVENUE 1824 19 126-05 36th AVENUE 1824 21 126-26 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 26 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 38 126-63 37th AVENUE 1825 1 37-11 126th STREET 1825			
1823 28 35th AVENUE 1823 30 126-59 36th AVENUE 1823 40 126-49 36th AVENUE 1823 47 126-27 36th AVENUE 1823 52 126-25 36th AVENUE 1823 55 126-17 36th AVENUE 1823 55 126-17 36th AVENUE 1823 58 36th AVENUE 1823 59 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-22 36th AVENUE 1824 19 126-40 36th AVENUE 1824 21 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 27 36th AVENUE 1824 28 126-60 36th AVENUE 1824 30 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 30 126-33 37th AVENUE 1824 30 126-33 37th AVENUE 1824 31 126-37 37th AVENUE 1824 35 126-37 37th AVENUE 1825 1 37-11 126th STREET 1825 19 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 25 37th AVENUE 1825 25 37th AVENUE 1825 26 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 46 126-71 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 58 126-17 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1827 1 39-09 126th STREET 1833 103 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 111 125-15 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 111 126-40 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-40 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-40 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			
1823 33 126-59 36th AVENUE 1823 44 126-53 36th AVENUE 1823 47 126-27 36th AVENUE 1823 52 126-25 36th AVENUE 1823 55 126-17 36th AVENUE 1823 58 36th AVENUE 1823 59 36th AVENUE 1823 60 126-05 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-22 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-22 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-40 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-30 36th AVENUE 1824 21 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 28 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 33 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 38 126-37 37th AVENUE 1825 1 37-11 126th STREET 1825			
1823 40 126-49 36th AVENUE 1823 47 126-27 36th AVENUE 1823 52 126-25 36th AVENUE 1823 55 126-17 36th AVENUE 1823 58 36th AVENUE 1823 59 36th AVENUE 1823 60 126-05 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-22 36th AVENUE 1824 19 126-40 36th AVENUE 1824 21 36th AVENUE 1824 21 36th AVENUE 1824 22 36th AVENUE 1824 23 126-63 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-53 37th AVENUE 1824 31 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 38 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 40 126-33 37th AVENUE 1824 40 126-33 37th AVENUE 1825 19 126-23 37th AVENUE 1825 19 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 25 37th AVENUE			35th AVENUE
1823 44 126-27 36th AVENUE 1823 52 126-27 36th AVENUE 1823 55 126-17 36th AVENUE 1823 58 36th AVENUE 1823 59 36th AVENUE 1823 60 126-05 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-22 36th AVENUE 1824 19 126-40 36th AVENUE 1824 19 126-40 36th AVENUE 1824 21 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-30 36th AVENUE 1824 28 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 33 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 38 126-33 37th AVENUE 1824 38 126-33 37th AVENUE 1824 40 126-33 37th AVENUE 1825 1 37-11 126th STREET 1825 19 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 21 126-33 37th AVENUE 1825			126-59 36th AVENUE
1823 47 126-27 36th AVENUE 1823 52 126-15 36th AVENUE 1823 55 126-17 36th AVENUE 1823 59 36th AVENUE 1823 60 126-05 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-22 36th AVENUE 1824 19 126-40 36th AVENUE 1824 21 36th AVENUE 1824 22 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 28 126-60 36th AVENUE 1824 28 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 33 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 38 126-33 37th AVENUE 1824 40 126-43 37th AVENUE 1824 45 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 1 37-11 126th STREET 1825 19 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 21 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 18			
1823 52 126-25 36th AVENUE 1823 55 126-17 36th AVENUE 1823 59 36th AVENUE 1823 60 126-05 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-22 36th AVENUE 1824 19 126-40 36th AVENUE 1824 21 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 28 126-63 36th AVENUE 1824 28 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 33 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 38 126-37 37th AVENUE 1824 40 126-43 37th AVENUE 1824 45 126-37 37th AVENUE 1824 45 126-33 37th AVENUE 1825 19 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 19 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 21 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1			126-93 30th AVENUE
1823 55 126-17 36th AVENUE 1823 59 36th AVENUE 1823 60 126-05 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-22 36th AVENUE 1824 19 126-40 36th AVENUE 1824 21 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 28 126-60 36th AVENUE 1824 28 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 33 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 38 126-53 37th AVENUE 1824 40 126-43 37th AVENUE 1824 45 126-37 37th AVENUE 1824 45 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 1 37-11 126th STREET 1825 19 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 25 37th AVENUE 1825 28 37th AVENUE 1825 28 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 4			126-25 36th AVENUE
1823 58 36th AVENUE 1823 59 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-22 36th AVENUE 1824 19 126-40 36th AVENUE 1824 21 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 28 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 33 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 38 126-53 37th AVENUE 1824 40 126-37 37th AVENUE 1824 40 126-37 37th AVENUE 1824 45 126-30 37th AVENUE 1824 53 126-23 37th AVENUE 1825 1 37-11 126th STREET 1825 19 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 21 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 25 37th AVENUE 1825 28 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 37 126-93 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825			
1823 59 36th AVENUE 1823 60 126-05 36th AVENUE 1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-22 36th AVENUE 1824 19 126-40 36th AVENUE 1824 21 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 28 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 33 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 38 126-53 37th AVENUE 1824 40 126-43 37th AVENUE 1824 45 126-33 37th AVENUE 1824 45 126-33 37th AVENUE 1825 1 37-11 126th STREET 1825 19 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 19 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 21 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 23 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			36th AVENUE
1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-22 36th AVENUE 1824 19 126-40 36th AVENUE 1824 21 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 28 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 33 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 40 126-43 37th AVENUE 1824 40 126-37 37th AVENUE 1824 45 126-37 37th AVENUE 1825 1 37-11 126th STREET 1825 19 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 19 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 21 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 23 17th AVENUE 1825 25 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 37 126-93 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 37 126-93 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>			
1824 1 126-02 36th AVENUE 1824 12 126-22 36th AVENUE 1824 19 126-40 36th AVENUE 1824 21 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 28 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 33 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 40 126-43 37th AVENUE 1824 40 126-37 37th AVENUE 1824 45 126-37 37th AVENUE 1825 1 37-11 126th STREET 1825 19 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 19 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 21 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 23 17th AVENUE 1825 25 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 37 126-93 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 37 126-93 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE <t< td=""><td>1823</td><td>60</td><td>126-05 36th AVENUE</td></t<>	1823	60	126-05 36th AVENUE
1824 19 126-40 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-60 36th AVENUE 1824 28 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 38 126-53 37th AVENUE 1824 40 126-43 37th AVENUE 1824 45 126-37 37th AVENUE 1824 45 126-23 37th AVENUE 1825 1 37-11 126th STREET 1825 19 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 21 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 21 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 23 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 24 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 25 37th AVENUE 1825 25 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 48 126-71 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE <t< td=""><td>1824</td><td>1</td><td></td></t<>	1824	1	
1824 21 36th AVENUE 1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 28 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 38 126-53 37th AVENUE 1824 40 126-43 37th AVENUE 1824 45 126-37 37th AVENUE 1824 45 126-37 37th AVENUE 1824 45 126-37 37th AVENUE 1825 1 37-11 126th STREET 1825 19 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 21 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 21 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 22 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 53 126-17 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET	1824	12	
1824 26 126-50 36th AVENUE 1824 28 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 33 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 38 126-53 37th AVENUE 1824 40 126-43 37th AVENUE 1824 45 126-37 37th AVENUE 1824 53 126-23 37th AVENUE 1825 1 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 19 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 21 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 25 37th AVENUE 1825 28 37th AVENUE 1825 28 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 37 126-93 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 58 126-17 38th AVENUE 1825 58 126-17 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>			
1824 28 126-60 36th AVENUE 1824 33 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 40 126-43 37th AVENUE 1824 40 126-37 37th AVENUE 1824 45 126-37 37th AVENUE 1824 53 126-23 37th AVENUE 1825 1 37-11 126th STREET 1825 19 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 21 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 25 37th AVENUE 1825 28 37th AVENUE 1825 28 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 37 126-93 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 48 126-71 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 53 126-17 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET			
1824 33 126-63 37th AVENUE 1824 38 126-53 37th AVENUE 1824 40 126-43 37th AVENUE 1824 45 126-37 37th AVENUE 1824 53 126-23 37th AVENUE 1825 1 37-11 126th STREET 1825 19 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 21 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 25 37th AVENUE 1825 28 37th AVENUE 1825 28 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 48 126-71 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 48 126-71 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 55 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 18 126-20 38th AVENUE			
1824 38 126-53 37th AVENUE 1824 40 126-43 37th AVENUE 1824 45 126-37 37th AVENUE 1824 53 126-23 37th AVENUE 1825 1 37-11 126th STREET 1825 19 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 21 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 25 37th AVENUE 1825 28 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 37 126-93 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 46 126-71 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 48 126-71 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 58 126-17 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 18 126-20 38th AVENUE 1826 31 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			
1824 40 126-43 37th AVENUE 1824 45 126-37 37th AVENUE 1825 1 126-23 37th AVENUE 1825 1 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 19 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 21 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 25 37th AVENUE 1825 28 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 37 126-93 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 48 126-71 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 58 126-17 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 14 38th AVENUE 1826 18 126-20 38th AVENUE 1826 35 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1827 1 39-09 126th STREET			
1824 45 126-37 37th AVENUE 1825 1 37-11 126th STREET 1825 1 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 19 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 21 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 25 37th AVENUE 1825 28 37th AVENUE 1825 28 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 37 126-93 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 48 126-71 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 55 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 1 38th AVENUE 1826 18 126-20 38th AVENUE 1826 18 126-61 38th AVENUE 1826 31 126-61 STREET 1827 <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>			
1824 53 126-23 37th AVENUE 1825 1 37-11 126th STREET 1825 19 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 21 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 25 37th AVENUE 1825 28 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 37 126-93 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 48 126-71 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 55 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 1 38-05 126th STREET 1826 1 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38-05 126th STREET 1826 1 36-61 38th AVENUE 1826 3 126-25 WILLETS POINT BLVD. <td< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td></td<>			
1825 1 37-11 126th STREET 1825 19 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 21 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 25 37th AVENUE 1825 28 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 37 126-93 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 48 126-71 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 58 126-17 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 1 38th AVENUE 1826 18 126-20 38th AVENUE 1826 31 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1826 35 126-25 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1827 1 39-09 126th STREET 1833 103 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 111 125-15 ROOSEVELT AVENUE <td></td> <td></td> <td>126-23 37th AVENUE</td>			126-23 37th AVENUE
1825 19 126-20 37th AVENUE 1825 21 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 25 37th AVENUE 1825 28 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 37 126-93 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 48 126-71 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 55 38th AVENUE 1825 58 126-17 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 5 38-05 126th STREET 1826 14 38th AVENUE 1826 18 126-20 38th AVENUE 1826 31 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1827 1 39-09 126th STREET 1833 103 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 111 125-15 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 117 126-10 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 120 126-20 WILLETS POINT BLVD. </td <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>			
1825 21 126-30 37th AVENUE 1825 25 37th AVENUE 1825 28 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 37 126-93 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 48 126-71 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 55 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 58 126-17 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 1 38-05 126th STREET 1826 14 38th AVENUE 1826 18 126-20 38th AVENUE 1826 12 126-61 38th AVENUE 1826 31 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1827 1 39-09 126th STREET 1833 103 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 111 125-15 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 117 126-10 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 120 126-20 WILLETS POINT		$\overline{1}9$	
1825 28 37th AVENUE 1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 37 126-93 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 48 126-71 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 55 38th AVENUE 1825 58 126-17 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 5 38-05 126th STREET 1826 14 38th AVENUE 1826 18 126-20 38th AVENUE 1826 31 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1826 31 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1827 1 39-09 126th STREET 1833 103 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 111 125-15 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 117 126-10 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 120 126-20 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD.	1825	21	
1825 30 126-83 37th AVENUE 1825 37 126-93 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 48 126-71 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 55 38th AVENUE 1825 58 126-17 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 5 38-05 126th STREET 1826 14 38th AVENUE 1826 18 126-20 38th AVENUE 1826 31 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1826 31 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1827 1 39-09 126th STREET 1833 103 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 111 125-15 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 117 126-10 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 120 126-20 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-52 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			
1825 37 126-93 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 48 126-71 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 55 38th AVENUE 1825 58 126-17 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 5 38-05 126th STREET 1826 14 38th AVENUE 1826 14 38th AVENUE 1826 18 126-20 38th AVENUE 1826 20 126-61 38th AVENUE 1826 31 126-25 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1827 1 39-09 126th STREET 1833 103 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 111 125-15 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 117 126-10 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 120 126-20 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-44 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 143 126-52 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			
1825 46 126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 48 126-71 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 58 126-17 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 5 38-05 126th STREET 1826 14 38th AVENUE 1826 18 126-20 38th AVENUE 1826 20 126-61 38th AVENUE 1826 31 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1826 31 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1827 1 39-09 126th STREET 1833 103 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 111 125-15 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 117 126-10 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 120 126-20 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-44 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-52 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			
1825 48 126-71 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 55 38th AVENUE 1826 5 126-17 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 5 38-05 126th STREET 1826 14 38th AVENUE 1826 18 126-20 38th AVENUE 1826 20 126-61 38th AVENUE 1826 31 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1826 35 126-25 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1827 1 39-09 126th STREET 1833 103 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 111 125-15 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 117 126-10 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 120 126-20 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-44 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 143 126-52 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			126-93 WILLETS POINT BLVD.
1825 53 126-31 38th AVENUE 1825 55 38th AVENUE 1825 58 126-17 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 5 38-05 126th STREET 1826 14 38th AVENUE 1826 18 126-20 38th AVENUE 1826 20 126-61 38th AVENUE 1826 31 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1827 1 39-09 126th STREET 1833 103 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 111 125-15 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 117 126-10 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 120 126-20 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-52 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			126-75 WILLETS POINT BLVD.
1825 55 38th AVENUE 1825 58 126-17 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 5 38-05 126th STREET 1826 14 38th AVENUE 1826 18 126-20 38th AVENUE 1826 20 126-61 38th AVENUE 1826 31 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1827 1 39-09 126th STREET 1833 103 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 111 125-15 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 117 126-10 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 120 126-20 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-52 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			
1825 58 126-17 38th AVENUE 1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 5 38-05 126th STREET 1826 14 38th AVENUE 1826 18 126-20 38th AVENUE 1826 20 126-61 38th AVENUE 1826 31 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1826 35 126-25 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1827 1 39-09 126th STREET 1833 103 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 111 125-15 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 117 126-10 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 120 126-20 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-44 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 143 126-52 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			
1826 1 38-15 126th STREET 1826 5 38-05 126th STREET 1826 14 38th AVENUE 1826 18 126-20 38th AVENUE 1826 20 126-61 38th AVENUE 1826 31 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1827 1 39-09 126th STREET 1833 103 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 111 125-15 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 117 126-10 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 120 126-20 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-44 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-52 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			
1826 5 38-05 126th STREET 1826 14 38th AVENUE 1826 18 126-20 38th AVENUE 1826 20 126-61 38th AVENUE 1826 31 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1827 1 39-09 126th STREET 1833 103 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 111 125-15 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 117 126-10 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 120 126-20 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-52 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 143 126-52 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			
1826 14 38th AVENUE 1826 18 126-20 38th AVENUE 1826 20 126-61 38th AVENUE 1826 31 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1826 35 126-25 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1827 1 39-09 126th STREET 1833 103 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 111 125-15 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 117 126-10 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 120 126-20 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-44 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 143 126-52 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			38-05 126th STREET
1826 20 126-61 38th AVENUE 1826 31 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1827 1 39-09 126th STREET 1833 103 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 111 125-15 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 117 126-10 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 120 126-20 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-44 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-52 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			
1826 31 126-45 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1826 35 126-25 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1827 1 39-09 126th STREET 1833 103 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 111 125-15 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 117 126-10 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 120 126-20 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-44 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 143 126-52 WILLETS POINT BLVD.	1826	18	126-20 38th AVENUE
1826 35 126-25 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1827 1 39-09 126th STREET 1833 103 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 111 125-15 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 117 126-10 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 120 126-20 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-44 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 143 126-52 WILLETS POINT BLVD.	1826	20	
1827 1 39-09 126th STREET 1833 103 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 111 125-15 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 117 126-10 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 120 126-20 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-44 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 143 126-52 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			
1833 103 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 111 125-15 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 117 126-10 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 120 126-20 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-44 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 143 126-52 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			
1833 111 125-15 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 117 126-10 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 120 126-20 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-44 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 143 126-52 WILLETS POINT BLVD.		_	
1833 117 126-10 ROOSEVELT AVENUE 1833 120 126-20 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-44 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			
1833 120 126-20 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 141 126-44 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 143 126-52 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			
1833 141 126-44 WILLETS POINT BLVD. 1833 143 126-52 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			120-10 NOOSEVELT AVENUE 196-90 WILLETS POINT BLVD
1833 143 126-52 WILLETS POINT BLVD			126-44 WILLETS POINT BLVD
The state of the s			126-52 WILLETS POINT BLVD
1833 151 126-70 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			126-70 WILLETS POINT BLVD.
1833 155 126-78 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			126-78 WILLETS POINT BLVD.
1833 158 126-76 WILLETS POINT BLVD.			

f11-17

EMPLOYEES' RETIREMENT SYSTEM

■ INVESTMENT MEETING

Please be advised that the next Investment Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the New York City Employees' Retirement System has been scheduled for Tuesday, February 22, 2011 at 9:30 A.M. to be held at the New York City Employees' Retirement System, 335 Adams Street, 22nd Floor, Boardroom, Brooklyn, NY 11201-3751.

f15-21

ENVIRONMENTAL CONTROL BOARD

OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE TRIALS AND HEARINGS/ ENVIRONMENTAL CONTROL BOARD

The next meeting will take place on Thursday, February 24, 2011 at 40 Rector Street, OATH Lecture Room, 14th Floor, New York, NY 10006 at 9:15 A.M. at the call of the Chairman.

f14-16

LANDMARKS PRESERVATION **COMMISSION**

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to the provisions of Title 25, chapter 3 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York (Sections 25-307, 25-308, 25,309, 25-313, 25-318, 25-320) (formerly Chapter 8-A, Sections 207-6.0, 207-7.0, 207-12.0, 207-17.0, and 207-19.0), on Tuesday, March 1, 2011 at **9:30** A.M. in the morning of that day, a public hearing will be held in the Conference Room at 1 Centre Street, 9th Floor, Borough of Manhattan with respect to the following properties and then followed by a public meeting. Any person requiring reasonable accommodation in order to participate in the hearing or attend the meeting should call or write the Landmarks Commission no later than five (5) business days before the hearing or meeting.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 11-6104 - Block 276, lot 7 189-91 Atlantic Avenue - Brooklyn Heights Historic District

An eclectic style brick house built in 1880-1899. Application is to construct a rear yard addition. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 10-8694 - Block 249, lot 29-136 Montague Street - Brooklyn Heights Historic District An Anglo-Italianate style house built between 1861 and 1879.

Application is to install a bracket sign. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 11-5172 - Block 247, lot 28-68 Montague Street - Brooklyn Heights Historic District An apartment house designed by George Pelham and built in 1910. Application is to construct a barrier-free-access ramp and reconstruct the stairs in the areaway.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 11-5149 - Block 1918, lot 1101-283 Washington Avenue - Clinton Hill Historic District An Italianate style residence built circa 1874, Application to install a roof deck and railings. Community District 2.

ADVISORY REPORT

Community District 2.

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 11-6144 - Block 1117, lot 1-Prospect Park, Grand Army Plaza and the Concert Grove -Prospect Park- Scenic Landmark

Two of the formal spaces within the primarily naturalistic style park designed in 1865 by Frederick Law Olmsted and Calvert Vaux. Application is relocate statues, enlarge sidewalks, replace paving and plantings, and install benches. Community District 6,7,8,9,12,14.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 11-1195 - Block 1183, lot 2-2 Eastern Parkway - Brooklyn Public Library- Individual

A Modern Classical style Library designed by Alfred Morton Githens and Francis Keally and built in 1935-41. Application is to install a rooftop generator and cooling tower. Community District 8

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-5418 - Block 220, lot 42-32 Laight Street - Tribeca North Historic District An early 19th century commercial style store and loft building designed by John Woolley and built in 1909. Application is to install storefront infill. Community District 1.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-6067 - Block 485, lot 12-80-82 Greene Street - SoHo-Cast Iron Historic District A store and storehouse designed by Griffith Thomas and built in 1872-73. Application is to extend the fire escape. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-6043 - Block 614, lot 40-243 West 11th Street - Greenwich Village Historic District A transitional Greek Revival style rowhouse built in 1851. Application is to remove sheet metal window, lintels, and sills. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 09-2330 - Block 552, lot 63-69 Washington Place - Greenwich Village Historic District A Greek Revival style house built in 1842. Application is to construct a rear yard addition and replace a window. Zoned R7-2. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-5797 -Block 573, lot 43-24 Fifth Avenue - Greenwich Village Historic District A Spanish Renaissance style apartment building designed by Emery Roth and built in 1926. Application is to modify window openings. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-5555 - Block 744, lot 10-353 West 20th Street - Chelsea Historic District A Greek Revival/Italianate style rowhouse built in 1852-3. Application is to construct rear yard and rooftop additions. Zoned R8. Community District 4.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 10-8244 - Block 824, lot 54-132 East 19th Street - Gramercy Park Historic District A small apartment house designed by Frederick J. Stevens and built in 1910. Application is to establish a Master Plan governing the future replacement of windows and the installation of through-window air conditioning units. Community District 6.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-5700 - Block 1010, lot 61-180 West 58th Street - Alwyn Court Apartment- Individual Landmark

A French Renaissance-style apartment building designed by Harde & Short and built in 1907-09. Application is to modify window and install mechanical equipment on the facade Community District 5.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-5012 - Block 1127, lot 56-

48 West 75th Street - Upper West Side/Central Park West Historic District

A Romanesque Revival style rowhouse designed by George H. Budlong and built in 1890-91. Application is to construct a stoop and modify window openings at the rear façade. Community District 7.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-5308 - Block 1244, lot 26-326 West 80th Street - Riverside Drive-West 80th Street Historic District

An Elizabethan Renaissance Revival style town house designed by Clarence True and built in 1898-99. Application is to construct a rooftop addition. Zoned R10A. Community District 7.

ADVISORY REPORT

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-4479 - Block 1524, lot 12-131 East 95th Street - Expanded Carnegie Hill Historic

A neo-Grec/Romanesque Revival style rowhouse designed by Frank Wennemer and built in 1889-1890. Application is to construct rooftop and rear yard addition. Zoned R8B. Community District 8.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 10-8758 - Block 1396, lot 63-124 East 62nd Street - Upper East Side Historic District

A residence constructed in 1869-70 and later altered in 1938 by Eldredge Snyder. Application is to legalize the installation of an areaway fence installed without Landmarks Preservation Commission permit(s). Community District 8.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-1047 - Block 1416, lot 8-215 East 61st Street - Treadwell Farm Historic District A rowhouse designed by A. & S. Bussell and built in 1875 and later altered. Application is to construct a rear yard addition, replace windows and alter the facade. Zoned R8B. Community District 8.

f15-m1

PARKS AND RECREATION

NOTICE

Public Scoping Meeting on the Proposed Great Kills Park/ Cedar Grove Beach Rehabilitation

Notice is hereby given that a Public Scoping Meeting will be held to accept comments on the Draft Scope of Work for the preparation of the Draft Environmental Impact Statement for the proposed rehabilitation of Great Kills Park/Cedar Grove Beach. The public scoping meeting will be held at Community Board 2, Lou Caravone Community Service Building, 460 Brielle Avenue, Staten Island, NY 10314, on March 16, 2011 between the hours of 7:00 P.M. and 9:00 P.M. Copies of the EAS and the draft scope of work will be available online at http://www.nyc.gov/parks/cedargroveeis. Guidelines for public participation will be available at the scoping meeting.

The Department of Parks & Recreation (DPR), lead agency for CEQR and SEQRA review, proposes to restore Great Kills Park/Cedar Grove Beach. The project includes the demolition of a majority of vacant beach bungalows and adaptive reuse of others for park related purposes. The proposed action will provide improved beach access to the area for the general public and include the rehabilitation of existing parking areas on site, minor rehabilitation of the existing pick up sport play area, construction of a new playground and construction of a new bike path.

Contact Person: Joshua Laird, Assistant Commissioner, Planning & Parklands New York City Department of Parks & Recreation The Arsenal, Central Park 830 Fifth Avenue, Room 401 New York, New York 10065 Telephone: 212-360-3402 Fax: 212-360-3453

Written comments will be accepted by NYCDPR at the above address through the tenth (10) day following the public meeting.

☞ f16

TRANSPORTATION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, pursuant to law, that the following proposed revocable consents, have been scheduled for a public hearing by the New York City Department of Transportation. The hearing will be held at 55 Water Street, 9th Floor, Room 945 commencing at 2:00 P.M. on Wednesday, March 2, 2011. Interested parties can obtain copies of proposed agreements or request sign-language interpreters (with at least seven days prior notice) at 55 Water Street, 9th Floor SW, New York, NY 10041, or by calling (212) 839-6550.

#1 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing 1 Madison Office Fee LLC to continue to maintain and use a tunnel under and across East 24th Street, east of Madison Avenue, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2021 and provides, among other terms and conditions, for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2012 - \$39,283 For the period July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2012 - \$39,283 For the period July 1, 2012 to June 30, 2013 - \$40,485 For the period July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014 - \$41,687 For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015 - \$42,889 For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - \$44,091 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - \$45,293 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - \$46,495 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - \$47,697 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - \$48,899 For the period July 1, 2010 to June 30, 2011 - \$50,101

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$50,000, and the filing of an insurance policy in the minimum amount of \$1,250,000/\$5,000,000 for bodily injury and property for each occurrence in the aggregate amount of \$1,000,000

#2 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Beth Israel Medical Center to continue to maintain and use four conduits under East 17th Street west of First Avenue, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2021 and provides, among other terms and conditions, for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2012 - \$3,000 For the period July 1, 2012 to June 30, 2013 - \$3,092 For the period July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014 - \$3,184 For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015 - \$3,276 For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - \$3,368 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - \$3,460 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - \$3,552 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - \$3,644 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - \$3,736 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - \$3,828

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$3,900 and the filing of an insurance policy in the minimum amount of \$250,000/\$1,000,000 for bodily injury and property damage for each occurrence in the aggregate amount of \$100,000.

#3 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Beth Israel Medical Center to continue to maintain and use a planted area on the east sidewalk of East 32nd Street, north of Kings Highway, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2021 and provides among other terms and condition for compensation payable to the city according to the following schedule:

For the period July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2021 - \$240/annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$900 and the filing of an insurance policy in the minimum amount of \$250,000/\$1,000,000 for bodily injury and property damage for each occurrence in the aggregate amount of \$100,000.

#4 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing BD Blakely LLC to continue to maintain and use a sidewalk Logo on the south sidewalk of West 55th Street, west of Avenue of the Americas, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2021 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the city according to the following schedule:

For the period July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2021 - \$300/annum

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$300 and the filing of an insurance policy in the minimum amount of \$250,000/\$1,000,000 for bodily injury and property damage for each occurrence in the aggregate amount of \$100,000.

#5 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing H. Stern Jewelers, Inc. to continue to maintain and use a sidewalk plaque on the east sidewalk of Fifth Avenue, between East 51st Street and East 52nd Street, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2021 and provides among other terms and condition for compensation payable to the city according to the following schedule: For the period from July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2021 - \$300/

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$3,500 and the filing of an insurance policy in the minimum amount of \$250,000/\$1,000,000 for bodily injury and property damage for each occurrence in the aggregate amount of \$100,000.

#6 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing The Long Island College Hospital to continue to maintain and use a bridge over and across Amity Street, west of Henry Street, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2021 and provides among other terms and condition for compensation payable to the city according to the following

```
For the period July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2012 - $11,426
For the period July 1, 2012 to June 30, 2013 - $11,776
For the period July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014 - $12,126
For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015 - $12,476
For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - $12,826
For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - $13,176
For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - $13,526
For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - $13,876
For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - $14,226
For the period July 1, 2010 to June 30, 2011 - $14,576
```

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$20,000 and the filing of an insurance policy in the minimum amount of \$1,250,000/\$5,000,000 for bodily injury and property damage for each occurrence in the aggregate amount of

#7 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Mathew Comfort and Susan Ziegler to construct, maintain and use a stoop and to maintain and use an existing fenced-in area on the south sidewalk of Baltic Street, between __ Clinton and Henry Streets, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date of approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2021 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the city according to the following schedule:

From the Approval Date to June 30, 2021- \$25/annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$5,000 and the filing of an insurance policy in the minimum amount of \$250,000/\$1,000,000 for bodily injury and property damage for each occurrence in the aggregate amount of \$100,000.

#8 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Terminus Restaurant Associates LLC to continue to maintain and use a fenced-in area on the north sidewalk of East 75th Street, east of Lexington Avenue, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2021 and provides, among other terms and conditions, for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

```
For the period July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2012 - $1,917 For the period July 1, 2012 to June 30, 2013 - $1,974 For the period July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014 - $2,031
For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015 - $2,088 For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - $2,145
For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017
                                                                                           $2,205
For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020
                                                                                           $2,316
For the period July 1, 2010 to June 30, 2011 - $2,430
```

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$2,500 and the filing of an insurance policy in the minimum amount of \$250,000/\$1,000,000 for bodily injury and property damage for each occurrence in the aggregate amount of \$100,000.

#9 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Washington 685, LLC, to continue to maintain and use electrical conduits, together with sidewalk lights under, along and in the east sidewalk of Washington Street, north of Charles Street, and under, along and in north of Charles Street, east of Washington Street, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2021 and provides, among other terms and conditions, for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

```
For the period July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2012 - $750 For the period July 1, 2012 to June 30, 2013 - $773 For the period July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014 - $796 For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015 - $819 For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - $842
For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - $865
For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - $865
For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - $888
For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - $911
For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - $934
 For the period July 1, 2010 to June 30, 2011 - $957
```

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$1,500 and the filing of an insurance policy in the minimum amount of \$250,000/\$1,000,000 for bodily injury and property damage for each occurrence in the aggregate amount of \$100,000. **#10** In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Wai Yan Lui to maintain and use fenced-in areas on the east sidewalk of West 5th Street, north of Highlawn Avenue, and north sidewalk of Highlawn Avenue, east of West 5th Street, west of Seventh Avenue South, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years

from July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2021 and provides, among other terms and conditions, for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period from July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2021 - \$206/ annum

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$4,500 and the filing of an insurance policy in the minimum amount of \$250,000/\$1,000,000 for bodily injury and property damage for each occurrence in the aggregate amount of \$100,000.

f9-m2

COMMUTER VAN SERVICE AUTHORITY APPLICATION Staten Island/Brooklyn

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Department of Transportation has received an application for a commuter van service authority. The applicant proposes to operate a van service in the Boroughs of Staten Island and Brooklyn. From the Borough of Staten Island bounded on the west of Willowbrook Road and Forest Avenue to Victory Blvd. From Victory Blvd. to Bay Street. Bounded on the south of Bay Street and Vanderbuilt Road to Narrow Road. From Narrow Road to Clove Road. Bounded on the south of Clove Road and Victory Blvd. to Manor Road. From Manor Road back to Willowbrook Road. To a residential area in the Borough of Brooklyn bounded on the east of 40th Street and 5th Avenue to 73rd Street. Bounded on the south of 6th Avenue and 72nd Street to 12th Avenue. From 12th Avenue to 40th street and back to 5th Avenue. The applicant is HCWC Inc. They can be reached at 40-06 Case Street, Elmhurst, NY 11373. The applicant is proposing to use 15 van (\mathbf{s}) to provide this service Monday/Saturday. From the Borough of **Staten Island** bounded on the west of Willowbrook Road and Forest Avenue to Victory Blvd. From Victory Blvd. to Bay Street. Bounded on the south of Bay Street and Vanderbuilt Road to Narrow Road. From Narrow Road to Clove Road. Bounded on the south of Clove Road and Victory Blvd. to Manor Road. From Manor Road back to Willowbrook Road. To a residential area in the Borough of Brooklyn bounded on the east of 40th Street and 5th Avenue to 73rd Street. Bounded on the south of 6th Avenue and 72nd Street to 12th Avenue. From 12th Avenue to 40th street and back to 5th Avenue.

There will be a public hearing held on Wednesday, March 16, 2011 at the Staten Island Borough Hall, 10 Richmond Terrace, Hearing Room 122, 1st Floor, Staten Island, NY 10301 from 2:00 PM-4:00 PM and on Monday, April 1, 2011 at Brooklyn Borough President's Office, 209 Joralemon Street, Court Room, Brooklyn, NY 1120l from 2:00 PM - 4:00 PM for an opportunity to voice your position on this application. In addition, written comments in support or in opposition to this application may be sent to Ms. Dorothy Szorc at the New York City Department of Transportation, Division of Planning and Sustainability, 55 Water Street -9th Floor, New York, NY 10041 no later than April 1, 2011. Any written comments received after this date may not be considered. Those opposing the application must clearly specify why the proposed additional van service will not meet present and/or future public convenience and necessity.

● f16-23

PROPERTY DISPOSITION

CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE **SERVICES**

MUNICIPAL SUPPLY SERVICES

PUBLIC AUCTION SALE NUMBER 11001-L

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN of a public auction of City fleet vehicles consisting of cars, vans, light duty vehicles, trucks, heavy equipment and miscellaneous automotive equipment to be held on Wednesday, March 2, 2011 (SALE NUMBER 11001-L). Viewing is on auction day only from 8:30 A.M. until 9:00 A.M. The auction begins at 9:00 A.M.

Brookly t Avenu Brooklyn Navy Yard between Taylor and Clymer Streets).

A listing of vehicles to be offered for sale in the next auction can be viewed on our website, on the Friday prior to the sale date at:

http://www.nyc.gov/autoauction http://www.nyc. gov/autoauctions

Terms and Conditions of Sale can also be viewed at this site.

For further information, please call (718) 417-2155 or (718) 625-1313.

f14-m2

SALE BY SEALED BID

SALE OF: 9 LOTS OF MISCELLANEOUS EQUIPMENT AND SUPPLIES, USED.

S.P.#: 11017

DUE: February 24, 2011

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

DCAS, Division of Municipal Supply Services, 18th Floor Bid Room, Municipal Building, New York, NY 10007. For sales proposal contact Gladys Genoves-McCauley (718) 417-2156.

POLICE

OWNERS ARE WANTED BY THE PROPERTY CLERK DIVISION OF THE NEW YORK CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT.

The following listed property is in the custody, of the Property Clerk Division without claimants.

Recovered, lost, abandoned property, property obtained from prisoners, emotionally disturbed, intoxicated and deceased persons; and property obtained from persons incapable of caring for themselves

Motor vehicles, boats, bicycles, business machines, cameras, calculating machines, electrical and optical property, furniture, furs, handbags, hardware, jewelry, photographic equipment, radios, robes, sound systems, surgical and musical instruments, tools, wearing apparel, communications equipment, computers, and other miscellaneous articles.

INQUIRIES

Inquiries relating to such property should be made in the Borough concerned, at the following office of the Property Clerk.

FOR MOTOR VEHICLES

(All Boroughs):

- College Auto Pound, 129-01 31 Avenue, College Point, NY 11354, (718) 445-0100
- Gowanus Auto Pound, 29th Street and 2nd
- Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11212, (718) 832-3852 Erie Basin Auto Pound, 700 Columbia Street,
- Brooklyn, NY 11231, (718) 246-2029

FOR ALL OTHER PROPERTY

- Manhattan 1 Police Plaza, New York, NY 10038, (212) 374-4925.
- Brooklyn 84th Precinct, 301 Gold Street,
- Brooklyn, NY 11201, (718) 875-6675. Bronx Property Clerk - 215 East 161 Street,
- Bronx, NY 10451, (718) 590-2806. Queens Property Clerk 47-07 Pearson Place,
- Long Island City, NY 11101, (718) 433-2678.
- Staten Island Property Clerk 1 Edgewater Plaza, Staten Island, NY 10301, (718) 876-8484.

i1-d31

PROCUREMENT

"The City of New York is committed to achieving excellence in the design and construction of its capital program, and building on the tradition of innovation in architecture and engineering that has contributed to the City's prestige as a global destination. The contracting opportunities for construction/construction services and construction-related services that appear in the individual agency listings below reflect that commitment to excellence.

ADMINISTRATION FOR CHILDREN'S SERVICES

INTENT TO AWARD

Human/Client Services

 ${\bf CONGREGATE~CARE~SERVICES}-{\bf Emergency~Purchase}$ - PIN# 06806X0162CNVN002 - DUE 02-22-11 AT 10:00 A.M. - To enter into negotiation with Abbott House for the provision of Congregate Care services. In accordance with Section 3-04(b)(2)(iii) of the Procurement Policy Board rules, ACS intends to use the Negotiated Acquisition Extension process to extend the subject contract's terms to ensure continuity of mandated services. The term of the Congregate Care contract is projected to be for three (3) months from April 1, 2011 to June 30, 2011. This notice is for informational purposes only. Organizations interested in a future solicitation for these services are invited to do so by calling the Vendor Enrollment Center at (212) 857-1680 to request a Vendor Enrollment Application or fill one out on-line by visiting www.nyc.gov/selltonyc.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. Administration for Children's Services, 150 William Street, New York, NY 10038. Rafael Asusta (212) 341-3511,

rasusta@acs.nyc.gov

☞ f16

CHIEF MEDICAL EXAMINER

AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICER

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Services (Other Than Human Services)

SERVICE, MAINTENANCE AND SUPPORT OF VERIPIC SOFTWARE – Sole Source – Available only from a single source - PIN# 81611S0009 – DUE 02-18-11 AT 3:00 P.M. – The Office of Chief Medical Examiner (OCME) intends to enter into a sole source contract with Kwan Software Engineering, Inc. D/B/A VeriPic, Inc., 2360 Walsh Ave., Santa Clara, CA 95051, for the service, maintenance and support of the VeriPic Software.

Any vendor who is capable of providing these services to the NYC Office of Chief Medical Examiner may express their interest in doing so by writing to Luis A. Rodriguez, Office of Chief Medical Examiner, 421 E. 26th Street, 10th Floor, NY, NY 10016, (212) 323-1733, or e-mail Lrodriguez@ocme.nyc.gov

CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE **SERVICES**

MUNICIPAL SUPPLY SERVICES

AWARDS

Goods

NYS CONTR FOR HP AGGREGATE PURCHASE - DANY – Intergovernmental Purchase – PIN# 8571100505 – AMT: \$2,935,212.00 – TO: Hewlett-Packard Company, 10810 Farnam Drive, Omaha, NE 68154. NYS Contract #PT65350.

Suppliers wishing to be considered for a contract with the Office of General Services of New York State are advised to contact the Procurement Services Group, Corning Tower, Room 3711, Empire State Plaza, Albany, NY 12242 or by phone: 518-474-6717.

☞ f16

■ VENDOR LISTS

Goods

ACCEPTABLE BRAND LIST - In accordance with PPB Rules, Section 2-05(c)(3), the following is a list of all food items for which an Acceptable Brands List has been established.

- Mix, Biscuit AB-14-1:92 Mix, Bran Muffin AB-14-2:91 Mix, Corn Muffin AB-14-5:91 Mix, Pie Crust AB-14-9:91 Mixes, Cake AB-14-11:92A Mix, Egg Nog AB-14-19:93 Canned Beef Stew AB-14-25:97
- Canned Ham Shanks AB-14-28:91
- Canned Corned Beef Hash AB-14-26:94
- 10. Canned Boned Chicken AB-14-27:91
- 11. Canned Corned Beef AB-14-30:91
- 12. Canned Ham, Cured AB-14-29:91 $13. \ Complete \ Horse \ Feed \ Pellets - AB-15-1:92$
- 14. Canned Soups AB-14-10:92D 15. Infant Formula, Ready to Feed AB-16-1:93

- 16. Spices AB-14-12:95
- 17. Soy Sauce AB-14-03:94
- 18. Worcestershire Sauce AB-14-04:94

Application for inclusion on the above enumerated Acceptable Brand Lists for foods shall be made in writing and addressed to: Purchase Director, Food Unit, Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Division of Municipal Supply Services, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007, (212) 669-4207.

j5-d31

EQUIPMENT FOR DEPARTMENT OF SANITATION -

In accordance with PPB Rules, Section 2.05(c)(3), an acceptable brands list will be established for the following equipment for the Department of Sanitation:

- A. Collection Truck Bodies
 B. Collection Truck Cab Chassis
- C. Major Component Parts (Engine, Transmission, etc.)

Applications for consideration of equipment products for inclusion on the acceptable brands list are available from: Vendor Relations, Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Division of Municipal Supply Services, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007. (212) 669-8610.

OPEN SPACE FURNITURE SYSTEMS - CITYWIDE - In accordance with PPB Rules, Section 2.05(c)(3), an Acceptable Brands List, #AB-17W-1:99, has been established for open space furniture systems.

Application for consideration of product for inclusion on this acceptable brands list shall be made in writing and addressed to: Vendor Relations, Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Division of Municipal Supply Services, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007, (212) 669-8610.

j5-d31

CORRECTION

SOLICITATIONS

Officer.

Construction Related Services

REQUIREMENTS CONTRACT FOR CHAIN LINK FENCE AND GATES – Competitive Sealed Bids

PIN# 072201130CPD – DUE 03-16-11 AT 11:00 A.M. – The pre-bid conference and site visit is scheduled for Wednesday, March 2, 2011 at 9:30 A.M. at the Construction Management Unit (CMU) Conference Trailer, East Elmhurst, NY 11370. Site visit will take place immediately following the pre-bid conference. The attendance is OPTIONAL BUT HIGHLY RECOMMENDED. The cost of each package is \$25.00 check or money order payable to the Commissioner of Finance. The bid package can be purchased at the NYC Department of Correction, Central Office of Procurement, Bulova Corporate Center, 75-20 Astoria Boulevard, Suite 160, E. Elmhurst, NY 11370, between the hours of 9:00 A.M. - 4:30 P.M. For admission onto Rikers Island interested contractors must execute a "Security Clearance and Authorization Form," which is furnished with the bid package (complete Sections 3 and 4 only). The Security Form must be received by fax at (718) 278-6277/6218 or by email at: lilliana.cano@doc.nyc.gov and be certain to indicate the specific PIN for which entry is sought on your fax cover letter. For additional questions or clarifications regarding this project please contact Lilliana Alvarez-Cano (718) 546-0686.

"Bidders are hereby advised that this contract is subject to the Project Labor Agreement (PLA) entered into between the City and the Building and Construction Trades Council of Greater New York ("BCTC") affiliated local unions. Please refer to the bid documents for further information.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. Department of Correction, Central Office of Procurement, 75-20 Astoria Boulevard, Suite 160, East Elmhurst, NY 11370. Lilliana Alvarez-Cano (718) 546-0686, fax: (718) 278-6218. Attention: Agency Chief Contracting

CENTRAL OFFICE OF PROCUREMENT

■ SOLICITATIONS

Services (Other Than Human Services)

INSTALLATION, OPERATION, AND MAINTENANCE OF 100 BEVERAGES, SNACK AND FOOD VENDING MACHINES – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 072201117BUD – DUE 03-23-11 AT 11:00 A.M. – At various Department of Correction facilities in Manhattan, Brooklyn, The Bronx, and Queens.

A pre-bid meeting and site tour will be held on Tuesday, March 8, 2011 at 10:00 A.M. at the TEAMS Trailer on Rikers Island. If you are considering responding to this RFB, please make every effort to attend this meeting and site tour. For admission to the pre-bid meeting and site tour, vendors must execute a "Clearance Request and Authorization Form" provided with the RFB. This form must be faxed no later than 48 hours prior to the pre-bid meeting to Ms. Shaneza Shinath at (718) 278-6218 or (718) 278-6205. In addition, vendor must provide proper photo identification at the security clearance trailer on the day of the pre-bid meeting

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

The Bulova Corporate Center, 75-20 Astoria Blvd., Suite 160, East Elmhurst, NY 11370.

Shaneza Shinath (718) 546-0684, fax: (718) 278-6218, shaneza.shinath@doc.nyc.gov

f14-28

DESIGN & CONSTRUCTION

■ SOLICITATIONS

Construction / Construction Services

A/E DESIGN SERVICES FOR THE NEW RIKERS ISLAND 1,500 BED ADMISSIONS FACILITY Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 8502011CR0002P – DUE 03-17-11 AT 4:00 P.M. – C114NEWRI: All qualified and interested firms are advised to download the Request for Proposal at http://ddcftp.nyc.gov/rfpweb/ from February 17, 2011 or contact the person listed for this RFP. The contract resulting from this Request for Proposal will be subjected to Local Law 129 of 2005, the Minority-Owned and Woman Owned Business Enterprises (M/WBE) Program. The submission date is indicated above.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. Department of Design and Construction, 30-30 Thomson Avenue, 4th Floor, Long Island City, NY 11101. Belkis Palacios (718) 391-1866, fax: (718) 391-1885,

palaciob@ddc.nyc.gov

CONTRACT SECTION

■ SOLICITATIONS

 $Construction \, / \, Construction \, \, Services$

CONSTRUCTION OF SANITARY AND STORM SEWERS AND APPURTENANCES IN 200TH STREET BETWEEN 118TH AND 119TH AVENUES, QUEENS

Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 85011B0094 – DUE 03-11-11 AT 11:00 A.M. – PROJECT NO.: SEQ200506/DDC

SEQ200506/DDC
PIN: 8502010SE0003C. Experience Requirements.
Bid documents are available at: http://www.nyc.gov/buildnyc
This bid solicitation includes M/WBE participation goal(s) for
subcontracted work. For the M/WBE goals, please visit our
website at www.nyc.gov/buildnyc see "Bid Opportunities."
For more information about M/WBE certification, please call
311 or go to www.nyc.gov/gategrified 311 or go to www.nyc.gov/getcertified. Vendor Source ID#: 72903.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. Bid document deposit \$35.00 per set. Company check or money order only. No cash accepted. Late bids will not be accepted. Department of Design and Construction,

30-30 Thomson Avenue, 1st Floor, Long Island City, NY 11101. Ben Perrone (718) 391-2614, fax: (718) 391-2615.

☞ f16

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

BUREAU OF WASTEWATER TREATMENT

■ SOLICITATIONS

Services (Other Than Human Services) SERVICE AND REPAIR OF FIRE ALARM SYSTEMS

FACILITIES, CITYWIDE – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 826111285FAS – DUE 03-03-11 AT 11:30 A.M. Contract 1285-FAS: Document Fee \$80.00. There will be a pre-bid conference on 2/23/11 at 10:00 A.M. at 96-05 Horace Harding Expressway, 2nd Floor Conference Room #4, Flushing, NY 11373. Mike Saghati, Project Manager, (718) 595-4865. Please be advised that this contract is subject to the Project Labor Agreement.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Environmental Protection, 59-17 Junction

Boulevard, 17th Floor, Elmhurst, Flushing, NY 11373 Greg Hall (718) 595-3236, gregh@dep.nyc.gov **☞** f16

HEALTH AND HOSPITALS CORPORATION

The New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation is regularly soliciting bids for supplies and equipment

at its Central Purchasing Offices, 346 Broadway, New York City, Room 516, for its Hospitals and Diagnostic and Treatment Centers. All interested parties are welcome to review the bids that are posted in Room 516 weekdays between 9:00 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. For information regarding bids and the bidding process, please call (212) 442-4018. j1-d31

SOLICITATIONS

Goods

SEPRAFILM #6642-01, 5086-02 ADN 4301-02 Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# QHN2011-1067EHC – DUE 03-17-11 AT 10:00 A.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Queens Health Network, 82-68 164th Street, "S" Building, Jamaica, NY 11432. Monique Thomas (718) 883-6000, fax: (718) 883-6222, Thomasmon@nychhc.org

☞ f16

CADAVER STORAGE SYSTEM AND LIFT - Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 21-11-041 – DUE 02-28-11 AT 11:00 A.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of

bids at date and time specified above. Jacobi Medical Center, Purchasing Department, Nurses Residence Building #4, 1400 Pelham Parkway, Bronx, NY 10461. Rosemarie Miele (718) 918-3983, fax: (718) 918-7823, bob-gopalan@nbhn.net

☞ f16

Goods & Services

PREVENTIVE MAINTENANCE CONTRACT FOR RETECH ROTORY GRINNDER ROTO CLAVE – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 22211035 – DUE 02-28-11 AT 3:00 P.M.

 ${\it Use the following address} \ {\it unless} \ {\it otherwise specified in} \\ {\it notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents,} \\$ vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Lincoln Hospital Center, 234 East 149th Street, Bronx, NY 10451. Eleanor Munnerlyn (718) 579-5999, fax: (718) 579-4888, Eleanor.Munnerlyn@nychhc.org

☞ f16

Services (Other Than Human Services)

FIRE SPRINKLER SYSTEM VIOLATIONS - Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 000041211015 – DUE 03-24-11 AT 3:00 P.M. – NOTE: Please be advised that two mandatory pre-bid conferences will be held on March 9, 2011 at 10:45 A.M. or March 16, 2011 at 10:45 A.M. in Conference Room B, 2nd Floor at Goldwater Memorial Hospital, 1 Main Street, Roosevelt Island, NY 10044.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Goler-Goldwater Memorial Hospital, 1 Main Street, Roosevelt Island, New York, NY 10044. Starr Kollore (212) 318-4260, fax: (212) 318-4253, starr.kollore@nychhc.org

HEALTH AND MENTAL HYGIENE

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Human/Client Services

CAMPAIGN OUTREACH SERVICES – Negotiated Acquisition – PIN# 11CR077001R0X00 – DUE 02-17-11 AT 3:00 P.M. – The Department's Bureau intends to enter into a Negotiated Acquisition Extension with On Call, LLC, to continue to acquire Health Department and Field Managers for the Flu Vaccine, Medication Adherence, and judicious use of Antibiotics detailing campaigns. The term of this contract will be from 04/01/11 to 03/31/12. Any vendor that believes it can also provide these services for such procurement in the future is invited to submit an expression of intent which must be received no later than 2/17/11.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Health and Mental Hygiene, 125 Worth Street, Room 345, New York, NY 10013. Saimona Walker (212) 788-2298, swalker4@health.nyc.gov ACCO, 93 Worth Street, Room 812, New York, NY 10013.

f11-17

AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICER

SOLICITATIONS

Human / Client Services

NEW YORK/NY III SUPPORTED HOUSING CONGREGATE - Competitive Sealed Proposals - Judgment required in evaluating proposals -

PIN# 81608P0076300R0X00-R – DUE 03-22-12 AT 4:00 P.M. – The Department is issuing a RFP to establish 3,000 units of citywide supportive housing in newly constructed or rehabilitated single-site buildings for various homeless populations pursuant to the New York III Supported Housing agreement. The subject RFP will be open-ended and proposals will be accepted on an on-going basis. The RFP is available on-line at

http://www.nyc.gov/html/doh/html/acco/acco-rfp-nynycongregate- $20\bar{0}70117\text{-form.shtml}.$ A pre-proposal conference was held on March 6, 2007 at 2:00 P.M. at 125 Worth Street, 2nd Floor Auditorium, New York, N.Y. Any questions regarding this RFP must be sent in writing in advance to Contracting Officer at the above address or fax to (212) 219-5865. All proposals must be hand delivered at the Agency Chief Contracting Officer, 93 Worth Street, Room 812, New York, NY 10013, no later than March 22, 2012.

As a minimum qualification requirement for (1) the serious and persistent mentally ill populations, the proposer must be incorporated as a not-for-profit organization, and (2) for the young adult populations, the proposer must document site control and identify the source of the capital funding and being used to construct or renovate the building.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Health and Mental Hygiene, 93 Worth Street, Room 812, New York, NY 10013. Huguette Beauport (212) 219-5883, fax: (212) 219-5890, hbeaupor@health.nyc.gov

o1-m21

AWARDS

 $Human/Client\ Services$

SCHOOL BASED HEALTH CENTERS – Renewal – PIN# 06SH048104R2X00 – AMT: \$185,880.00 – TO: Research Foundation of the State of New York, 35 State Street, Albany, New York 12207.

HOMELESS SERVICES

OFFICE OF CONTRACTS AND PROCUREMENT

■ SOLICITATIONS

Human/Client Services

CORRECTION: TRANSITIONAL RESIDENCES FOR HOMELESS/DROP-IN CENTERS – Competitive Sealed Proposals – Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN# 071-00S-003-262Z – DUE 06-27-11 AT 10:00 A.M. – CORRECTION: The Department of Homeless Services is soliciting proposals from organizations interested in developing and opporting transitional against a form developing and operating transitional residences for homeless adults and families including the Neighborhood Based Cluster Residence and drop-in centers for adults. This is an open-ended solicitation; there is no due date for submission.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Homeless Services, 33 Beaver Street,

13th Floor, New York, NY 10004. Marta Zmoira (212) 361-0888, mzmoira@dhs.nyc.gov

j6-20

HOUSING AUTHORITY

PURCHASING DIVISION

SOLICITATIONS

Goods

SCO_MEPCO HEATING PARTS - Competitive Sealed Bids - RFQ# 27788 HS - DUE 02-23-11 AT 10:45 A.M.

■ SCO - SPENCE ENGINEERING PARTS - Competitive Sealed Bids - RFQ# 27790 HS - DUE 02-23-11 AT 10:25 A M

• SCO_FURNISH PLUMBING SUPPLIES –
Competitive Sealed Bids – RFQ# 27830 HS – DUE 03-09-11

SCO_BATHROOM ACCESSORIES – Competitive Sealed Bids – RFQ# 27844 HS – DUE 03-09-11 AT 10:40

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of

bids at date and time specified above.

Housing Authority, 23-02 49th Avenue, 5th Floor SCOD

Long Island City, NY 11101. Bid documents available via
interpret ONI V. internet ONLY:

http://lwww.nyc.gov/html/nycha/html/business/goods_materials.shtml Harvey Shenkman (718) 707-5466.

HUMAN RESOURCES ADMINISTRATION

AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICER

AWARDS

Goods & Services

BMC DESKTOP EXPRESS SUITE PREMIER SUPPORT SERVICES FOR BMC SOFTWARE Intergovernmental Purchase – Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN# 069113106062 – AMT: \$285,225.00 – TO: Seamless Technologies, Inc., 35 Airport Road, Morristown, NJ 07960.

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AND TELECOMMUNICATIONS

EXECUTIVE DIVISION

INTENT TO AWARD

technologies.

Services (Other Than Human Services)

INDEPENDENT VALIDATION AND VERIFICATION SERVICES FOR THE EMERGENCY COMMUNICATION TRANSFORMATION PROGRAM -Government to Government – PIN# 85811T0001 – DUE 02-23-11 AT 2:00 P.M. – NASA has highly specialized expertise in providing Independent Validation and Verification Services for complex mission critical and communication

Vendors may express their interest in providing such services in the future by e-mailing ACCO@doitt.nyc.gov

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. Department of Information Technology and Telecommunications, 75 Park Place, 9th Floor, New York, NY 10007. Anne Cody (212) 788-6276, fax: (212) 788-6489, acody@doitt.nyc.gov

JUVENILE JUSTICE

■ SOLICITATIONS

Human/Client Services

PROVISION OF NON-SECURE DETENTION GROUP **HOMES** – Negotiated Acquisition – Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN# 13010DJJ000 – DUE 06-30-11 AT 5:00 P.M. – ACS Division of Youth and Family Justice is soliciting applications from organizations interested in operating non-secure detention group homes in New York City. This is an open-ended solicitation; applications will be accepted on a rolling basis until 5:00 P.M. on 6/30/11.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, yendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Juvenile Justice, 150 William Street, 9th Floor, New York, NY 10038. Patricia Chabla (212) 341-3505, fax: (212) 341-3625, Patricia.chabla@dfa.state.ny.us

d15-j29

PARKS AND RECREATION

CONTRACT ADMINISTRATION

■ SOLICITATIONS

 $Construction \, / \, Construction \, \, Services$

RECONSTRUCTION OF THE COMFORT STATION IN THE PLAYGROUND (THE PEARLY GATES) Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN# 8462011X170C01 -DUE 03-29-11 AT 10:30 A.M. - Located at the corner of Tratman Avenue and Saint Peter's Avenue, The Bronx, known as Contract #X170-108MA1. E-PIN: 84611B0140 This procurement is subject to participation goals for MBEs and/or WBEs as required by Local Law 129 of 2005. Bidders are hereby advised that this contract is subject to the Project Labor Agreement ("PLA") covering specified renovation and rehabilitation of city owned buildings and structures entered into between the City and the Building and Construction Trades Council of Greater New York ("BCTC") affiliated local unions. Please refer to the bid

documents for further information." A pre-bid meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 8, 2011 at 11:00 A.M. at the site.

Bid documents are available for a fee of \$25.00 in the Blueprint Room, Room #64, Olmsted Center, from 8:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. The fee is payable by company check or money order to the City of NY, Parks and Recreation. A separate check/money order is required for each project. The Company name, address and telephone number as well as the project contract number must appear on the check/money order. Bidders should ensure that the correct company name, address, telephone and fax numbers are submitted by your company/messenger service when picking up bid documents.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, Olmsted Center, Room 64,
Flushing Meadows Corona Park, Flushing, NY 11368.

Juan Alban (718) 760-6771, Juan.Alban@parks.nyc.gov

PROVIDING WATER AND ELECTRICAL SERVICE ON TWO (2) CONCESSNAIRE CONSTRUCTED DOCKS – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 8462011Q135C01 – DUE 03-15-11 AT 10:30 A.M. – At the Bayside Marina, located at 28th Avenue and the Cross Island Parkway, Queens, known as Contract #Q135-111M.

This procurement is subject to participation goals for MBEs and/or WBEs as required by Local Law 129 of 2005.

Bid documents are available for a fee of \$25.00 in the Blueprint Room, Room #64, Olmsted Center, from 8:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. The fee is payable by company check or money order to the City of NY, Parks and Recreation. A separate check/money order is required for each project. The Company name, address and telephone number as well as the project contract number must appear on the check/money order. Bidders should ensure that the correct company name, address, telephone and fax numbers are submitted by your company/messenger service when picking up bid documents.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of

bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, Olmsted Center, Room 64,
Flushing Meadows Corona Park, Flushing, NY 11368.

Juan Alban (718) 760-6771, Juan.Alban@parks.nyc.gov

RECONSTRUCTION OF THE BOCCE COURT AREA AND CONSTRUCTION OF A TODDLER AREA AT THE SOUTH EAST SIDE OF ALFRED LORETO

PLAYGROUND – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 8462011X163C01 – DUE 03-16-11 AT 10:30 A.M. – Bounded by Morris Park, Haight, Tomlinson and Van Nest Avenues, The Bronx, known as Contract #X163-110M. E-PIN:

This procurement is subject to participation goals for MBEs and/or WBEs as required by Local Law 129 fo 2005.

Bid documents are available for a fee of \$25.00 in the Blueprint Room, Room #64, Olmsted Center, from 8:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. The fee is payable by company check or money order to the City of NY, Parks and Recreation. A separate check/money order is required for each project. The Company name, address and telephone number as well as the project contract number must appear on the check/money order. Bidders should ensure that the correct company name, address, telephone and fax numbers are submitted by your company/messenger service when picking up bid documents.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, Olmsted Center, Room 64, Flushing Meadows Corona Park, Flushing, NY 11368. Juan Alban (718) 760-6771, Juan.Alban@parks.nyc.gov

REVENUE AND CONCESSIONS

SOLICITATIONS

Services (Other Than Human Services)

SALE OF FOOD FROM PUSHCARTS, PROCESSING CARTS, NUT CARTS, ICE CREAM CARTS AND MOBILE TRUCKS – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# CWB2011A – DUE 03-14-11 AT 11:00 A.M. – At various locations, Citywide.

TELECOMMUNICATIONS DEVICE FOR THE DEAF (TDD)

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, The Arsenal-Central Park,
830 Fifth Avenue, Room 407, New York, NY 10021 Glenn Kaalund (212) 360-1397, fax: (212) 360-3434, revenue@parks.nyc.gov

f11-25

OPERATION OF A FREE CONCERT SERIES AND A MAXIMUM OF SIX (6) KIOSKS - Competitive Sealed Proposals – Judgment required in evaluating proposals PIN# X39-OB-O-2011 - DUE 03-14-11 AT 3:00 P.M. - At the Main Stage in the lower plaza of the Orchard Beach Main Pavilion, located in Pelham Bay Park, Bronx.

There will be a recommended on-site proposer meeting and site tour on Wednesday, February 23, 2011 at 12:00 P.M. We will be meeting at the proposed concession site (Block #5650 and Lot #1), which is located in front of the Main Pavilion stage area, Pelham Bay Park, Bronx. If you are considering responding to this RFP, please make every effort to attend this recommended meeting and site tour. this recommended meeting and site tour.

TELECOMMUNICATION DEVICE FOR THE DEAF (TDD) 212-504-4115

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, The Arsenal-Central Park, 830 Fifth Avenue, Room 407, New York, NY 10021. Alexander Han (212) 360-1397, fax: (212) 360-3434, alexander.han@parks.nyc.gov

f7-18

AGENCY PUBLIC HEARINGS ON CONTRACT AWARDS

NOTE: Individuals requesting Sign Language Interpreters should contact the Mayor's Office of Contract Services, Public Hearings Unit, 253 Broadway, 9th Floor, New York, N.Y. 10007, (212) 788-7490, no later than SEVEN (7) BUSINESS DAYS PRIOR TO THE PUBLIC **HEARING. TDD** users should call Verizon relay services

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

PUBLIC HEARINGS

THESE PUBLIC HEARINGS HAVE BEEN CANCELLED

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Public Hearing will be held at the Department of Environmental Protection Offices at 59-17 Junction Boulevard, 17th Floor Conference Room, Flushing, New York, on February 17, 2011 commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed renewal contract between the Department of Environmental Protection and Rettew Engineering & Surveying PC, P.O. Box 808, Margaretville, New York 12455 for DEL-340W1: Boundary Surveys of Watershed Lands West of Hudson. The Contract term shall be 365 ccds from the date of the written notice to proceed. The Contract amount shall be \$666,667.00 - Location: NYC Watershed Region - EPIN: 82608P0001CNVR001.

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed renewal contract between the Department of Environmental Protection and Badey & Watson Surveying & Engineering, PC, 3063 Route 9, Cold Spring, New York 10516 for DEL-340E1: Boundary Survey of Watershed Lands East of Hudson. The Contract term shall be 365 ccds from the date of the written notice to proceed. The Contract amount shall be \$83,333.33 - Location: NYC Watershed Region - EPIN: 82608P0004CNVRR001.

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed renewal contract between the Department of Environmental Protection and Badey & Watson Surveying & Engineering, PC, 3063 Route 9, Cold Spring, New York 10516 for DEL-340W2: Boundary Surveys of Watershed Lands West of Hudson. The Contract term shall be 365 ccds from the date of the written notice to proceed. The Contract amount shall be \$183,333.00 - Location: NYC Watershed Region - EPIN: 82608P0002CNVR001.

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed renewal contract between the Department of Environmental Protection and Brooks & Brooks, PC, 11 Main Street, Highland, New York 12528 for DEL-340W3: Boundary Surveys of Watershed Lands West of Hudson. The Contract term shall be 365 ccds from the date of the written notice to proceed. The Contract amount shall be \$183,333.00 - Location: NYC Watershed Region -EPIN: 82608P0003CNVR001.

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed renewal contract between the Department of Environmental Protection and Thew Associates EP-LS PLLC, P.O. Box 463, 6431 US Highway 11, Canton, New York 13617 for DEL-340W4: Boundary Surveys of Watershed Lands West of Hudson. The Contract term shall be 365 ccds from the date of the written notice to proceed. The Contract amount shall be \$166,667.00 - Location: NYC Watershed Region - EPIN: 82608P0006CNVR001.

A copy of the Contract may be inspected at the Department of Environmental Protection, 59-17 Junction Boulevard, Flushing, New York, 11373, on the 17th Floor Bid Room, on business days from February 4, 2011 to February 17, 2011 between the hours of 9:30 A.M. - 12:00 P.M. and from 1:00 P.M. - 4:00 P.M.

Pursuant to Section 2-11(c)(3) of the Procurement Policy

Board Rules, if DEP does not receive, by February 10, 2011, from any individual a written request to speak at this hearing, then DEP need not conduct this hearing. Written notice should be sent to Ms. Debra Butlien, NYCDEP, 59-17 Junction Blvd., 17th Floor, Flushing, NY 11373 or via email to dbutlien@dep.nyc.gov.

Note: Individuals requesting Sign Language Interpreters should contract Ms. Debra Butlien, Office of the ACCO, 59-17 Junction Boulevard, 17th Floor, Flushing, New York 11373, (718) 595-3423, no later than FIVE(5) BUSINESS DAYS PRIOR TO THE PUBLIC HEARING.

PARKS AND RECREATION

PUBLIC HEARINGS

CANCELLATION OF PUBLIC HEARING

PUBLIC HEARING in the matter of a proposed contract between the City of New York Parks & Recreation (Parks) and City Parks Foundation, 830 Fifth Avenue, New York, NY 10065, to provide services for free programming in parks throughout New York City. The contract amount shall be \$135,000.00. The contract term shall be from July 1st, 2010 to June 30th, 2011. PIN#: 846CCA11003/84611L0004001.

The proposed contractor has been selected by means of City council Discretionary fund Appropriation, pursuant to Section 1-02(e) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the proposed contract is available for public inspection at Parks - Arsenal West, Purchasing & Accounting, 24 West 61st Street, 3rd Floor, New York, NY 10023, from February 4th, 2011 until February 17th, 2011, excluding Weekends and Holidays, from 9:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.

Anyone who wishes to speak at this public hearing should request to do so in writing. The written request must be received by Parks within (5) business days after publication of this notice. Written requests should be sent to Sandra Galante, Contracts Analyst, 3rd Floor, 24 West 61st Street, New York, NY 10023, or sandra.galante@parks.nyc.gov. If Parks receives no written requests to speak within the prescribed time, Parks reserves the right not to conduct the public hearing. In such case, a notice will be published in The City Record canceling the public hearing.

f15-17

SPECIAL MATERIALS

CITY PLANNING

NOTICE

Department of Housing Preservation and Development Substantial Amendment to the 2010 Consolidated Plan 15-day Public Comment Period Addendum - Neighborhood Stabilization Program -Round 3

Pursuant to the Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform and Consumer Protection Act (Dodd-Frank Act) regulation Sec. 1497(a) the City of New York announces the 15-day public comment period for the substantial amendment to the 2010 Consolidated Plan: Addendum - Neighborhood Stabilization Program - Round 3 (NSP-3).

The Public Comment period will begin Thursday, February 10 and end Thursday, February 24, 2011.

The Neighborhood Stabilization Program (NSP) was created by Congress to provide grants to States and localities for the redevelopment of foreclosed and abandoned homes and residential properties. The grants are intended to prevent further declines in neighborhoods most severely impacted by foreclosures.

The City of New York is expected to receive \$9,787,800 in NSP-3 funds which must be used to undertake any or all of the following eligible activities:

- establish financing mechanisms for purchase and redevelopment of foreclosed upon homes and residential properties, including such mechanisms as soft-seconds, loan loss reserves, and sharedequity loans for low- and moderate-income homebuyers:
- purchase and rehabilitate homes and residential properties that have been abandoned or foreclosed upon, in order to sell, rent, or redevelop such homes and properties;
 - establish land banks for homes that have been
- foreclosed upon;
 demolish blighted structures; and

redevelop demolished or vacant properties.

Under existing U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) Consolidated Plan citizen participation regulations, substantial amendments to an approved Plan are required to undergo a 30-day comment period. However, in order to expedite the localities receiving the funds, Congress has waived this regulation and requires the Program to undergo only a 15-day public review period instead.

All comments received at the end of the comment period (*close of business*) will be summarized and the City's responses incorporated into the 2010 Consolidated Plan amendment addendum for submission to HUD.

The City of New York must submit the amendment by March 1, 2011 in order to be eligible to receive its allocation. Copies of the 2010 Consolidated Plan – Addendum: Neighborhood Stabilization Program Round 3 (NSP-3) will be made available at: The City Planning Bookstore, 22 Reade Street, New York, NY (Monday 12:00 P.M. to 4:00 P.M., Tuesday thru Friday 10:00 A.M. to 1:00 P.M). In addition, on Thursday, February 10, 2011 an Adobe PDF version of the amendment will be available for free downloading from the internet via both the Department of Housing Preservation and Development's and the Department of City Planning's websites at: www.nyc.gov/planning, respectively.

Question & comments may be directed to: Arden Sokolow, Director of Distressed Asset Finance NYC Dept. of Housing Preservation and Development 100 Gold Street, Room 9S-7, New York, NY 10038 Phone: 212-863-6196, Email: sokolowa@hpd.nyc.gov

The City of New York: Amanda M. Burden, FAICP, Director, Department of City Planning Rafael E. Cestero, Commissioner, Department of Housing Preservation and Development

f3-16

ETIENNE

04716

\$108.0667

HOUSING PRESERVATION & DEVELOPMENT

NOTICE

OFFICE OF ENFORCEMENT & NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES CERTIFICATION OF NO HARASSMENT UNIT

REQUEST FOR COMMENT ON APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATION OF NO

KOUAKOU

HARASSMENT PURSUANT TO LOCAL LAW 19 OF 1983 DATE OF NOTICE: February 10, 2011

TO: OCCUPANTS, FORMER OCCUPANTS AND OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES OF

<u>Address</u>	<u>Application</u>	on #	Inquiry Period
345 West 121st Stre	eet, Manhattan	1/11	January 3, 2008 to Present
212 West 20th Stree	et, Manhattan	4/11	January 12, 2008 to Present
210 West 122nd Str	eet, Manhattan	5/11	January 19, 2008 to Present
307 West 79th Stree	et, Manhattan	6/11	January 19, 2008 to Present
25 West 24th Street	t, Manhattan	7/11	January 24, 2008 to Present
354 West 20th Stree	et, Manhattan	8/11	January 24, 2008 to Present
60 West 130th Stree	et, Manhattan	9/11	January 25, 2008 to Present
62 West 130th Stree	et, Manhattan	10/11	January 25, 2008 to Present
334 Putnam Avenu	e, Brooklyn	2/11	January 5, 2008 to Present

The Department of Housing Preservation and Development has received an application for a certification that during the inquiry period noted for the premises above, that <u>no</u> harassment has occurred at such premises in the form of threats, use of physical force, deprivation of essential services such as heat, water, gas or electric, or by any other conduct intended to cause persons to vacate the premises or waive rights related to their occupancy. Upon the issuance of a Certification, an owner can legally convert the premises to non-single room occupancy use.

Comments as to whether harassment has occurred at the premises should be submitted to the Anti-Harassment Unit, 100 Gold Street, 3rd Floor, New York, NY 10038, by letter postmarked not later than 30 days from the date of this notice or by an in-person statement made within the same period. To schedule an appointment for an in-person statement please call (212) 863-5277, (212) 863-8211 or (212) 863-8298.

f10-18

REQUEST FOR COMMENT REGARDING AN APPLICATION FOR A CERTIFICATION OF NO HARASSMENT

TO: NOTICE DATE: February 10, 2011 OCCUPANTS, FORMER OCCUPANTS, AND OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES

Property: Address Application # Inquiry Period

20 Havemeyer Street, Brooklyn 3/11 October 4, 2004 to Present

Authority: Greenpoint-Williamsburg Anti-Harassment Area, Zoning Resolution §\$23-013, 93-90

Before the Department of Buildings can issue a permit for the alteration or demolition of a multiple dwelling in certain areas designated in the Zoning Resolution, the owner must obtain a "Certification of No Harassment" from the Department of Housing Preservation and Development ("HPD") stating that there has not been harassment of the building's lawful occupants during a specified time period. Harassment is conduct by an owner that is intended to cause, or does cause, residents to leave or otherwise surrender any of their legal occupancy rights. It can include, but is not limited to, failure to provide essential services (such as heat, water, gas, or electricity), illegally locking out building residents, starting frivolous lawsuits, and using threats or physical force.

The owner of the building identified above has applied for a Certification of No Harassment. If you have any comments or evidence of harassment at this building, please notify HPD at CONH Unit, 100 Gold Street, 3rd Floor, New York, NY 10038 by letter postmarked not later than 30 days from the date of this notice or by an in-person statement made within the same period. To schedule an appointment for an in-person statement, please call (212) 863-8272, (212) 863-5277, (212) 863-8211 or (212) 863-8298.

DECREASE

YES

f10-18

01/16/11

KOUAKOU ETIENNE 04294 \$108.0667 APPOINTED YES 01/16/11 \$145.8900 YES ZHANDARK 04294 INCREASE 01/02/11 KURTI CHANGES IN PERSONNEL LARANGEIRA CRISPIN 04294 \$181.5750 DECREASE YES 01/02/11 T-ARRINGTON \$151.6950 01/02/11 STEPHEN 04294 INCREASE YES LESTER LANNY 04291 \$221.1075 DECREASE YES 01/02/11 COMMUNITY COLLEGE (MANHATTAN) 01/02/11 FOR PERIOD ENDING 01/21/11 LEWIS NANCY 04716 \$121.0500 DECREASE YES \$10.2400 01/02/11 LIN TAMMY 10102 RESIGNED YES NAME NUM SALARY ACTION PROV EFF DATE TING TIN 10102 \$10.1700 APPOINTED YES 01/06/11 LIN \$164.8800 CAMPOS GUADALUP 04608 INCREASE YES 01/02/11 01/02/11 LINARES CARLOS 04606 \$247.4100 INCREASE YES CANADAY DECREASE WILLIAM 04716 \$101.1300 YES 01/02/11 MAC DONNA VANESSA 04716 \$97.2600 INCREASE YES 01/02/11 01/02/11 CARIN ROBERT 04716 \$101.1300 DECREASE YES MAKDISI MICHAEL 04293 \$196.4025 INCREASE YES 01/02/11 CASALLAS RESIGNED ANGELA \$10.9900 12/25/10 MANDELKORN STEVEN 04294 \$181.5750 DECREASE 01/02/11 YES CHOI DECREASE FELICE M 04716 \$109.9200 YES 01/02/11 RUDYARD 01/06/11 MAXWELL 10102 \$10.1700 INCREASE YES CHRISTODOULOU TARA 04844 \$35131.0000 RESIGNED NO 01/02/11 MCGUINN PATRICIA 04294 \$181.5750 INCREASE YES 01/02/11 С CLARK JANE DECREASE 01/02/11 \$164.8800 MCMILLAN BRIDGETT 04294 INCREASE 01/02/11 YES CONSTANT APPOINTED DANIEL 04688 \$38.9100 YES 01/03/11 \$181.5750 01/02/11 MCNAIR ROSELIE 04294 DECREASE YES CHRISTOP O \$145,8900 INCREASE COOK 04294 YES 01/02/11 ь \$97.2600 DECREASE 01/02/11 MCNEIL MYRON 04716 NADLER AT.AN 04294 \$181.5750 TNCREASE YES 01/02/11 01/02/11 04716 \$121,0500 DECREASE YES DENNY PETER 01/02/11 NAE RITA 04294 \$145.8225 DECREASE YES DECREASE 01/02/11 DIARRASSOUBA MAHMOUD 04294 \$181.5750 YES \$321,1200 01/02/11 NAVAS FRANK 04605 INCREASE YES 01/02/11 DOHERTY 04294 YES 04294 GORETTI A \$145.8900 01/02/11 APPOINTED YES 01/03/11 DONES DAVID 10102 \$10,9200 INCREASE YES NTCOLAS PAUL 04294 \$164.8800 APPOINTED YES 01/02/11 \$261.8700 DONNAY WILBERT 04607 INCREASE YES 01/02/11 O'FARRILL VIVIANA 04601 \$25.6000 APPOINTED YES 10/12/10 DOUGLAS-PRYCE JANET 04294 YES 01/02/11 OLLTVIERRE APPOINTED DARIA 10102 \$9.8500 01/03/11 YES \$121.0500 DUNLAP GWENDOLY 04716 DECREASE YES 01/02/11 PAPOUTSIS ALKIS 04608 \$181.5750 INCREASE YES 01/02/11 01/16/11 EL-MRINI ABDEL-AZ 04294 \$48.6300 APPOINTED YES LISA 04716 \$58.3560 INCREASE YES 01/02/11 PEAY SHERRY 04294 APPOINTED YES 01/02/11 PETERS CHANDRAG P 04716 \$101.1300 01/02/11 DECREASE YES \$181 5750 01/02/11 JOEL 04294 INCREASE YES **EVANS** POGUE LOUIS 04716 \$109.9200 DECREASE YES 01/02/11 EVENBECK SCOTT 04319 \$210000.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/02/11 RAMIREZ ARMANDO \$97.2600 INCREASE 04716 YES 01/02/11 ROBERT 04294 YES 01/02/11 APPOINTED DANIEL E 04688 \$38.9100 01/03/11 RAMIREZ YES FERGUSON PAIGE ELOISE 04716 \$83,9678 DECREASE YES 01/02/11 RAO-SHANTHA-KOR ARKALGIID P 04293 \$196.4025 DECREASE YES 01/02/11 01/02/11 FOW ELIZABET 04294 \$181.5750 INCREASE YES \$157.8375 INCREASE RECORD AIMEE 04294 YES 01/02/11 04704 \$130000.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/18/11 REED ROSEMART 04294 \$181.5750 DECREASE YES 01/02/11 \$97.2600 FUCHU ARISLEID V 04716 DECREASE YES 01/02/11 REILLY JOAN 04716 \$101.1300 DECREASE YES 01/02/11 \$181,5750 01/02/11 FULLERTON PETER 04294 DECREASE YES SHARON L DECREASE RITCHIE 04716 \$95.9632 YES 01/02/11 GARCIA APPOINTED YES 01/16/11 RIVERA FRANCES 04716 \$101.1300 01/02/11 DECREASE YES APPOINTED GEORGE ADELA 04601 \$25.6000 YES 09/26/10 RUFF KERRY 04608 \$157.8375 INCREASE YES 01/02/11 01/02/11 GREGORY CAROLE 04294 \$181.5750 DECREASE YES SANCHEZ DANAE INCREASE 10102 \$10.9200 YES 01/03/11 GROSVENOR-HALL GLORIA 04294 YES 01/02/11 \$181.5750 04294 01/02/11 SANFORD BRUCE DECREASE YES HAGINS HENRY 04716 \$97.2600 DECREASE YES 01/02/11 т SHARPE BRUCE 04294 \$164.8800 DECREASE YES 01/02/11 01/02/11 HAHN ANNA 04716 \$101.1300 DECREASE YES YINKA G. STANFORD 04716 \$45.5085 DECREASE YES 01/02/11 \$45.5085 AMANDA YES 01/02/11 TANNU SHIREEN 04294 \$181.5750 01/02/11 DECREASE YES APPOINTED HOLMES ASHTIAN 04688 \$38.9100 YES 01/03/11 RESTGNED TOMANOVIC NEVENA 04716 \$113.4700 YES 12/19/10 HUBBARD JULIANA 04716 \$101.1300 DECREASE YES 01/02/11 TOMANOVIC NEVENA \$38.9100 RESIGNED 04688 YES 12/19/10 JAMES CASSANDR O APPOINTED YES 01/16/11 TOURNAS IOANNIS 04293 \$165.4425 01/02/11 INCREASE YES ROLANDO L 04607 \$165.4425 INCREASE YES 01/02/11 JORIF TITNDSAY M \$10.9200 TOUSSAINT 10102 INCREASE YES 01/03/11 DECREASE 01/02/11 KENNEDY ANN MARI 04294 \$181.5750 YES LAWRENCE R \$78.4564 DECREASE TRAGER 04716 YES 01/02/11 RESIGNED KHIRODHAR MAHARISH 10102 \$10.8100 YES 09/14/08 TRAORE IBRAHIMA 04294 \$164.8800 DECREASE YES 01/02/11 KHIBODHAB MAHARISH 04601 \$23.9000 YES 09/14/08 RESIGNED 01/02/11 TRENT DAMION 04716 \$101.1300 DECREASE YES KHIRODHAR MAHARISH 04294 \$35.7333 RESIGNED YES 09/14/08 TRACY INCREASE TULLY 04294 \$291.7800 YES 01/02/11 Α MAHARISH \$80.4000 RESIGNED YES 09/14/08 04716 VALENTIN JR. MANUEL \$101.1300 01/02/11 DECREASE YES MAHARISH 04294 \$10.7000 RESIGNED YES 09/14/08 VARANESE KATHLEEN B 04689 \$38.9100 APPOINTED YES 09/15/10 KODAKUTHUMPARAM FRANCIS S 04716 \$48.6300 APPOINTED YES 01/16/11 VEGA DECREASE 01/02/11 JULIE М 04294 \$181.5750

360						LOIII	RECORD			WEDITE	SDAI, FED.	ItOAItI	10, 2011
VELASCO	CHRISTIA B	10102	\$10.9900	INCREASE	YES	01/03/11	CARRIQUE	VINCENT	51860	\$77164.0000	APPOINTED	NO	01/02/11
WEI WILKINSON	CHING-SO D SEAN O	04716	\$475.7400 \$101.1300	INCREASE DECREASE	YES YES	01/02/11 01/02/11	CELIS D'AMBROSIO		10029	\$42624.0000 \$86363.0000	TRANSFER INCREASE	NO NO	01/02/11 01/02/11
WILLIAMS YANCEY	DANVILLE C		\$10.9200 \$38.9100	INCREASE APPOINTED	YES YES	01/03/11 01/03/11	DENEGALL DIXON		10251 51810	\$36240.0000 \$58241.0000	TRANSFER DISMISSED	NO NO	01/14/11 12/23/10
YOUNG	TIMOTHY	04716	\$101.1300	DECREASE	YES	01/02/11	DOMINGUEZ ESPINAL	DIONI GIOVANNI F		\$38107.0000 \$34540.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	NO YES	01/09/11 12/22/10
			ITY COLLEGE (HOST				EUSEBIO EUSEBIO	ROBERT A	51860	\$77219.0000 \$60332.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED	YES NO	01/02/11 01/02/11
NAME		TITLE	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	GILMORE GOLDSTEIN	LORENE I	10029	\$104887.0000 \$77164.0000	DECREASE DECREASE	NO NO	01/02/11 01/02/11
CARRION GEIGEL CHEIKIN	ANA M	04702	\$142000.0000 \$45.9000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/18/11 09/16/10	HILL LANG		10124	\$51688.0000 \$35402.0000	RETIRED TRANSFER	NO NO	01/11/11 01/14/11
HOCK MARTINEZ	STEVEN EDWIN R	04625	\$37.7500 \$12.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/10/11 01/03/11	LEWIS LEWIS ODLE	MYRA C TARA D PAMELA		\$35285.0000 \$35291.0000 \$31958.0000	TRANSFER TRANSFER TRANSFER	NO NO NO	01/14/11 01/14/11 01/14/11
PIETRZYK VASQUEZ	MONIKA Z ELYS	10102 04625	\$14.6700 \$40.4500	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	12/29/10 09/16/10	PRIMUS	VALERIE	51810 10251	\$44540.0000	RESIGNED	NO	12/19/10
			Y COLLEGE (LAGUAR				SESSOMS VEGA	MABEL F ELBA	51810	\$35285.0000 \$59121.0000	TRANSFER APPOINTED	NO NO	01/14/11 01/06/10
		TITLE	ERIOD ENDING 01/21							ENT OF BUSINESS			
NAME AHUMADA TORRES	BERTHA M		<u>SALARY</u> \$73.5300 \$64.8400	ACTION APPOINTED APPOINTED	PROV YES	01/03/11			FOR PER	RIOD ENDING 01/2			
AIGNER BAEZ BENTON	PETER C MAYRA M JOHN D	04294	\$67.4200 \$64.8400	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/03/11 01/03/11 01/03/11	NAME CHAFFEE	LOIS C	<u>NUM</u> 1002A	<u>SALARY</u> \$83697.0000	ACTION RETIRED	PROV NO	<u>EFF DATE</u> 08/01/10
BUITRAGO CONTON	JENNIFER N		\$64.8400 \$33.2200	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/03/11 01/03/11 01/05/11	CLARY HESTER	CARIN W MELISSA E		\$67600.0000 \$74891.0000	RESIGNED INCREASE	YES YES	10/27/10 01/02/11
DOCTOR DRENNAN	PAYAL S MAUREEN R	04607	\$73.5300 \$20.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/03/11 01/03/11 01/03/11	LUBETKIN MATEO	DAVID I MYRNA I	10025	\$82725.0000 \$97145.4400	INCREASE INCREASE	YES NO	01/02/11 01/02/11
EZE FLEMING	REGINALD TAHNEE	04608 10102	\$64.8400 \$16.6400	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/03/11 01/18/11	NORBECK PASTUSZEK	ANNIE DANYA	10026 10009	\$88000.0000 \$69000.0000	INCREASE RESIGNED	YES YES	01/02/11 01/03/10
HAQUE HUME	JAMEEL N JOSHUA M	04293	\$64.8400 \$73.5300	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/03/11 01/03/11	QUIGNEY ROMITA	ALLISON KATHRYN A		\$85000.0000 \$44757.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	09/12/10 07/18/10
JOHNSON KACZYNSKI	REBEKAH CHARLES R		\$64.8400 \$73.5300	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/03/11 01/03/11	SMITH TOLOSA	NEIL F ANGELA	10026	\$76253.0000 \$92500.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	08/09/09 01/02/11
KUPIDURA KURHAN	AGATA J MARTA M	04294	\$45.0000 \$64.8400	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/10/11 01/03/11	TULINO	MICHELLE	40563	\$56200.0000	INCREASE	YES	01/02/11
LONGIARU MAJIDI-ZOLBANIN		04607	\$73.5300 \$73.5300	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/03/11 01/03/11				PRESERVATION & DV RIOD ENDING 01/2:			
NARTEY PARKERTON PIERCE	JANE J CYNTHIA K	04625	\$73.5300 \$33.1800 \$73.5300	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/03/11 01/03/11 01/03/11	NAME		TITLE NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
PRZHEBELSKAYA ROBINSON	YEVGENIY MYRTLE A	10102	\$18.6100 \$73.5300	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/03/11 01/01/11 01/03/11	BOBB BONILLA	MARK F ARELIS	56057 56057	\$32321.0000 \$32321.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/09/11 01/09/11
ROGERS-COOPER ROYSE	JUSTIN LAURA R	04294	\$64.8400 \$64.8400	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/03/11 01/03/11	BRODWITH DAWSON	RENEE Y	56057	\$32321.0000 \$32321.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/09/11 01/09/11
SAMMS SCHAFER	MICHAEL JASON C	04293	\$87.2900 \$73.5300	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/03/11 01/03/11	DENEGALL DIXON	MELVA DIANE	10251 10251	\$36240.0000 \$38264.0000	APPOINTED RETIRED	YES NO	01/14/11 01/14/11
SISGUNDO THOMPSON	SUSAN E PAULETTE	04601 04293	\$27.6900 \$73.5300	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/03/11 01/03/11	DURRANT EL-HADI	SASKIA N	56057	\$32321.0000 \$32321.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/09/11 01/09/11
WYNN YARBROUGH	JENNIFER R		\$73.5300 \$11.4400	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/03/11 01/01/11	FEDER FRASER GENOVA	DEANNA LATISHA I MICHAEL A		\$95664.0000 \$32321.0000 \$43826.0000	RETIRED APPOINTED RETIRED	NO YES NO	10/02/10 01/09/11 01/01/11
			COLLEGE HIGH SCH				JORDAN LEE	ANNIE NATASHA N	13611	\$53749.0000 \$32321.0000	RETIRED APPOINTED	NO NO YES	01/01/11 01/05/11 01/09/11
		TITLE	ERIOD ENDING 01/21				LEMONS-MULLIGA		80122	\$53884.0000 \$32321.0000	RETIRED APPOINTED	NO YES	01/03/11 01/09/11
NAME DIUBALDO	BRIAN M	NUM 10102	\$10.0000	ACTION APPOINTED	<u>PROV</u> YES	<u>EFF DATE</u> 11/03/10	LEWIS LIGGIERI	TARA I		\$35291.0000 \$51936.0000	APPOINTED DISMISSED	YES NO	01/14/11 01/11/11
			ENT OF EDUCATION A				MACIAS MAPP	PATRICIA ANTONIO	56057 22122	\$32321.0000 \$71302.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES NO	01/09/11 09/03/10
NAME		TITLE NUM	SALARY	_ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	MARTINO MINTER	CARMEN EBONIE	12862 56057	\$69084.0000 \$32321.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED	YES YES	11/07/10 01/09/11
ABDUL GHANIDAWU ALLEN	DELETA KEISHEA	54483 10022	\$42383.0000 \$88000.0000	RETIRED INCREASE	NO YES	01/13/11 09/07/10	MORALES NELSON	JOSE ODESSA A		\$53434.0000 \$46223.0000	RETIRED RETIRED	NO NO	01/01/11 01/05/11
ALSTON ANTIOCO	DABRIAH GABRIELA I	56057	\$42000.0000 \$85000.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	12/31/10 01/09/11	ODLE OLMO	PAMELA JOSE M		\$31958.0000 \$51936.0000	APPOINTED RETIRED	YES NO	01/14/11 01/01/11
BARLAAN BERHE	MAUREEN G		\$60731.0000 \$54312.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES NO	01/02/11 01/02/11	ROCHESTER SABA		56057 1 13641	\$32321.0000 \$103263.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	01/09/11 01/02/11
BLACK BLOCK	CATHLEEN P		\$250000.0000 \$245.0000	APPOINTED RETIRED	YES NO	01/02/11 01/06/11	SESSOMS TVERSKOY	MIKHAIL	10251 34202	\$35285.0000 \$66051.0000	APPOINTED RETIRED	YES NO	01/14/11 01/01/11
BRANCH BRAXTON	YVONNE TRACIE R	54513 60888	\$35564.0000 \$27349.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	12/12/10 01/02/11	VOLPE WILLIAMS	JOHN S MARJORIE C	10251	\$71306.0000 \$35838.0000	RETIRED RETIRED	NO NO	01/13/11 01/04/11
BRIGMAN BRITO	EVANGELI FATIMAH	54503 56057	\$25653.0000 \$45000.0000	RESIGNED INCREASE	YES YES	01/04/11 10/31/10	WINDHAM YOUNG	CURLEE SHEILA	31670 56057	\$53436.0000 \$32321.0000	RETIRED APPOINTED	NO YES	01/12/11 01/09/11
BUCHANAN BUONO	KAMAL ANGELA	06217 54504	\$60731.0000 \$31751.0000	INCREASE RETIRED	YES YES	09/07/10 01/12/11				MENT OF BUILDING			
CAPELLAN COLLINS	ISABEL A BERNADET	56057	\$27349.0000 \$37072.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	01/02/11 08/23/10			FOR PER	RIOD ENDING 01/2	1/11		
CONIO COTTO	ANTHONY SONYA M	54483 1 10251 10251	\$42383.0000 \$38959.0000	DECEASED RETIRED	NO NO NO	12/03/10 01/03/11	NAME D'ALESSIO	PAUL	<u>NUM</u> 31642	<u>SALARY</u> \$59157.0000	ACTION RESIGNED	PROV YES	<u>EFF DATE</u> 01/14/11
CRUZ DAOMILAS DARDEIR	MILGROS LUDIVINA AHMED	06219 06219	\$45165.0000 \$60731.0000 \$61798.0000	DECEASED INCREASE RESIGNED	YES YES	12/22/10 02/08/09 12/22/10	FAUBION HIDALGO	ERIC J SERGIO I	31629	\$49059.0000 \$51936.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	12/12/10 01/08/11
DANSON DE LA ROSA	LISA NOEL	50910 10062	\$57412.0000 \$70990.0000	RESIGNED INCREASE	YES YES	12/22/10 12/01/10 11/18/10	JOHNSON SANTIAGO	CHERITA M	56057	\$9.3100 \$37759.0000	RESIGNED RETIRED	YES YES	03/28/08 01/11/11
DENT DESIDERATO	MARY ALLYSON	56058 54503	\$57992.0000 \$25653.0000	RETIRED APPOINTED	YES YES	12/24/10 09/08/10	ZAPPETTI		31642	\$59157.0000	RETIRED	YES	01/07/11
DORAZI DUCKSON	CHRISTOP SARAH	34192 60910	\$59378.0000 \$48914.0000	INCREASE INCREASE	YES YES	01/02/11 01/02/11			FOR PER	HEALTH/MENTAL HYO RIOD ENDING 01/2:			
ESTEPA FAIELLA	MYRA Y CATHERIN	10251	\$57959.0000 \$35285.0000	APPOINTED DECEASED	YES NO	12/19/10 11/27/10	NAME		TITLE NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE
FALCONE FARKAS	DEBRA A LENKA	20127	\$44890.0000 \$77836.0000	RESIGNED RETIRED	YES YES	01/03/11 01/01/11	ANDREWS ARROYO	ELOISE EDWIN	10124 90510	\$56585.0000 \$32992.0000	RETIRED RESIGNED	NO YES	08/12/10 01/09/11
FINKLER FOGEL	JULIE M	06217	\$32237.0000 \$60731.0000	RESIGNED INCREASE	YES YES	01/02/11 03/02/10	BELL BENEDICTO	LAWRENCE T	53040	\$62857.0000 \$71.1800	INCREASE DECEASED	YES YES	12/26/10 12/19/10
FOLLAND GUAYAMA GUNDERSHEIMER	SARAH J LANTYS HENRY	06217 06219 10251	\$60731.0000 \$60731.0000 \$31852.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES NO	12/07/10 01/06/11 12/19/10	BROWN BUCKLEY	BRENDA I	90643	\$48920.0000 \$15.1400	RESIGNED APPOINTED	NO YES	01/11/11 09/26/10
HARRISON HONOVICH	LAURA A MARIO		\$48858.0000 \$343.0000	APPOINTED RETIRED	YES NO	01/02/11 01/13/11	CAMPBELL CANADY	DEBORAH G	51193	\$69211.0000 \$62148.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	NO YES YES	01/06/11 09/26/10
HUGGINS HUTCHINSON	KIRK A		\$31454.0000 \$57745.0000	APPOINTED RETIRED	YES YES	12/19/10 01/04/11	CHUN CHUNG CONCEPCION	SEONGEUN ASHLEY NINA	21744 60215 91212	\$73212.0000 \$15.7900 \$42095.0000	RESIGNED INCREASE RESIGNED	YES NO	12/15/10 12/26/10 12/12/10
JACKSON JERKENS	TED S	54503	\$30084.0000 \$60731.0000	RETIRED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/02/11 01/07/11	DANIELS-GAYE DIAZ	BOBBIE CHRISTIA R	82107	\$37217.0000 \$72800.0000	RESIGNED INCREASE	YES YES	01/02/11 01/09/11
KENNEDY KLEIN	SIOBHAN	10031 E0701	\$83577.0000 \$250000.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	01/02/11 01/02/11	DIFRANCESCA	GIOVANNA M	10069	\$58464.0000	INCREASE	YES	12/26/10
LIRIANO LONDON	DIANE KEN	1263A 10050	\$57774.0000 \$116290.0000	INCREASE RETIRED	YES YES	01/04/11 03/07/07	DOLDRON EGGER	KIM V JOSEPH R	21744	\$45000.0000 \$91420.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	NO YES	01/02/11 12/12/10
LOPEZ MANN	JASON K TOWANA S	56057 56056	\$37072.0000 \$27351.0000	TERMINATED APPOINTED	YES YES	12/27/10 12/19/10	ENG ENG	GEE C	10251	\$46257.0000 \$34259.0000	RETIRED RETIRED	YES NO	01/06/11 01/06/11
MATNEY MCBRIDE		10251	\$44048.0000 \$52322.0000	PROMOTED RESIGNED	NO YES	07/01/07 01/03/11	FRANKE FRAZIER	MICHELLE ESSENCE J		\$15.1400 \$10.2600	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	09/26/10 01/02/11
MCKNIGHT MILLER	KEVIN A	10026	\$37072.0000 \$95000.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	12/01/10 01/02/11	GOLUB HALL	HYMAN KEVIN I	90643 90643	\$15.1400 \$15.1400	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/26/10 09/26/10
MONROSE MONTANO MOORE	KEVIN ESTHER	10025 60888	\$98800.0000 \$32722.0000 \$45497.0000	INCREASE RESIGNED	NO YES	10/03/10 01/02/11 01/02/11	HARDY JACK	DAJALAMO SHANAH I	90510	\$32992.0000 \$51445.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	12/26/10 08/29/10
MOORE MURPHY NARASIMHAN	LAZETTE K PAMELA N DEEPIKA		\$45497.0000 \$105000.0000 \$81000.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/02/11 01/02/11 12/19/10	JOHNSON KASSA	LETITIA	40526	\$42049.0000 \$54080.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	NO YES	01/04/11 01/09/11
NARASIMHAN OHL PERKINSCOLON	DEEPIKA ALISHA M FRANCINE		\$81000.0000 \$61441.0000 \$111000.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED INCREASE	YES YES YES	01/05/11 10/03/10	KEITT	ERIC	90643	\$15.1400	APPOINTED	YES	09/26/10
PERKINSCOLON PETERSON PICHARDO	CYNTHIA	54513 56056	\$35564.0000 \$27351.0000	INCREASE INCREASE RESIGNED	YES YES	10/03/10 12/12/10 01/05/11	LEDNYAK LIUT		10026	\$74303.0000 \$53003.0000	INCREASE RESIGNED	YES	12/26/10 12/29/10
POPALZAI RASKOB		06216 10031	\$56094.0000 \$136709.0000	APPOINTED RETIRED	YES YES	11/14/10 01/07/11	MBADIWE MBAMALU	MARCO IJEOMA G		\$45585.0000 \$85395.0000	RETIRED INCREASE	NO YES	01/09/11 01/02/11
RASKOB RICCARDI	SHEILA DEBORAH A	1262F 06217	\$76950.0000 \$60731.0000	RETIRED APPOINTED	NO YES	01/07/11 01/09/11	MCTEAGUE MESSAM	TARA TAIWANNA I		\$12.9600 \$69120.0000	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/05/10 01/09/11
RIOS ROSALES	SHERRY J JUAN J	10031 56058	\$75000.0000 \$55000.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED	YES YES	01/02/11 01/02/11	MORRIS ORTIZ	LUDMILLA MARIANO	12158 90643	\$58188.0000 \$15.1400	RETIRED APPOINTED	NO YES	12/31/10 09/26/10
RUEDAS SACIN	HEIDI YAMIL	56056 06786	\$31454.0000 \$34563.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	01/08/11 09/30/10	PICO PIERRE-LOUIS	VANESSA	10124 31215 90535	\$110352.0000 \$38436.0000 \$38157.0000	PROMOTED APPOINTED INCREASE	NO YES	12/27/09 01/02/11 01/02/11
SALMAN SANTANA	JILL MYRIAM	06217 56057	\$50.9500 \$41216.0000	RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES YES	01/03/11 01/03/11	POU POWELL PRICE	HAROLD PAULETTE M TASHTIAN M		\$38157.0000 \$37793.0000 \$52162.0000	INCREASE RESIGNED RESIGNED	YES NO YES	01/02/11 01/02/11 01/04/11
SEXTON SMITH YOUNG	ELIZABET DARNELL D		\$75000.0000 \$68649.0000	INCREASE	YES YES	11/28/10 12/12/10	PRICE RASHID	ABDUR M	21822	\$52162.0000 \$69413.0000 \$51317.0000	RESIGNED RETIRED	YES	01/04/11 01/11/11 01/11/11
SOLER SPRUILL	CHIARABE LATOYA D		\$27351.0000 \$53496.0000	RESIGNED INCREASE	YES YES	12/17/10 12/12/10	RASHID RHODES RIOS	ABDUR M GREGORY A LEONARDA		\$51317.0000 \$32863.0000 \$15.1400	RETIRED APPOINTED APPOINTED	NO NO YES	01/11/11 01/09/11 09/26/10
STEIN STILES	MICHELLE REBECCA	06217 56057	\$60731.0000 \$37072.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED	YES YES	10/03/10 01/02/11	RIOS RODRIQUEZ ROLAND	LEONARDA IVAN TERRIN	90643 90510 90643	\$15.1400 \$32992.0000 \$15.1400	APPOINTED RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	09/26/10 01/09/11 09/26/10
TINGMAN TORRES	YVONNE ERIK	10031 06786	\$75000.0000 \$43722.0000	INCREASE RESIGNED	YES YES	12/05/10 01/04/11	ROLAND ROSE SAFA	JIMMIE I MAGDA		\$15.1400 \$56301.0000 \$14.7700	DECEASED RESIGNED	NO NO	12/22/10 12/26/10
TUDISCO VACCARO VASQUEZ	JOHN PHILIP SOFIA	91915 10031 06217	\$322.0700 \$126479.0000 \$60731.0000	RETIRED RESIGNED INCREASE	NO YES YES	01/12/11 12/30/10 11/18/10	SIERRA SINCLAIR	ORESTES J		\$15.1400 \$46631.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	YES YES	09/26/10 01/09/11
VASQUEZ VEGA VELASQUEZ	ANA K ADAMILDA		\$60731.0000 \$32556.0000 \$47460.0000	INCREASE RESIGNED RETIRED	YES YES NO	01/05/11 01/02/11	SOTO SWEENEY	MARIA A	51181	\$53003.0000 \$53788.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	YES YES	01/02/11 01/02/11
VELASQUEZ VILLILO WELLS SMITH	ISIDRO AMANDA	34221 10062	\$57129.0000 \$108383.0000	APPOINTED RESIGNED	NO YES YES	01/02/11 01/02/11 12/31/10	TEIXEIRA THIGPEN	PAUL A	21744 10124	\$75000.0000 \$51445.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/09/11 01/02/11
WILLIAMS		56056	\$27351.0000	APPOINTED	YES	12/17/10	UKASOANYA VALERIO		60215	\$29.2000 \$18.1600	RESIGNED INCREASE	YES	12/26/10 01/09/11
		FOR PE	FICE OF PROBATION ERIOD ENDING 01/21	L/11			VELEZ WESTHEIMER	PABLO EMILY F		\$15.1400 \$83500.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/26/10 01/09/11
NAME		TITLE NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	WHITE WILLIAMS	SANDRA GLORIA J		\$46367.0000 \$29.2000 \$11.3600	RETIRED RESIGNED	NO YES YES	12/30/10 12/26/10 12/26/10
BERMUDEZ CARCHIDI	DAISY ANNETTE T	10251	\$31852.0000 \$77219.0000	RESIGNED DECREASE	NO NO	12/28/10 01/02/11	YAN	YIFEI	10209	\$11.3600	RESIGNED	150	12/26/10 • f16
							I						110